
Scapegoating the Jews – By Darryl
Eberhart

This article confirms what I have been teaching on this website, namely the
great satanic worldwide conspiracy to lead people to worship the Image of the
Beast is not primarily led by Jews or Zionists, but by the Vatican and the
Jesuit Order. The Jesuits and their co-conspirators are using the Jewish
people as scapegoats to blame them for the evils they themselves are doing!

I believe the primary source of antisemitism or hatred of Jews is the Roman
Catholic Church. Throughout the centuries the RCC killed not only Bible
believers, but millions of Jews as well. I was raised Catholic and heard only
negative things about the Jewish people from the Catholic nuns in elementary
school.

Antisemitism or hatred of any ethnic group of people is not of God. A true
follower of Jesus Christ does not hate anyone!

Matthew 5:44  But I say unto you, Love your enemies, bless them that curse
you, do good to them that hate you, and pray for them which despitefully use
you, and persecute you;

If we’re supposed to love even our enemies, how can we hate someone we don’t
even know?

This article from Darryl Eberhart has all his emphasis because I took it from
https://web.archive.org/web/20100125185129/http://toughissues.org/handoutsnew
/Scapegoating%20the%20Jews%20Handout.htm.
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DEFINITIONS (hopefully in alphabetical order):

“Blood libel” (Per Wikipedia): “Blood libels are false and sensationalized
allegations that a person or group engages in human sacrifice, often
accompanied by the claim that the blood of the victims is used in various
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rituals and/or acts of cannibalism. The alleged victims are often children.”
(Per Wikipedia; as applied to Jews): “Blood libels against Jews are false
accusations that Jews use human blood in certain aspects of their religious
rituals and holidays.”

“Communism” (Per “Webster’s New World College Dictionary”; Fourth Edition;
2006; first two meanings): “1 any economic theory or system based on the
ownership of all property by the community as a whole 2 [often C-] a) a
hypothetical stage of socialism, as formulated by Marx, Engels, Lenin, and
others, to be characterized by a classless and stateless society and the
equal distribution of economic goods, and to be achieved by revolutionary and
dictatorial, rather than by gradualistic, means b) the form of government of
various, esp. former, socialist states which profess to be working toward
this stage by means of state planning and control of the economy, a one-party
political structure, and an emphasis on the requirements of the state rather
than on individual liberties: cf. SOCIALISM…”

“Freemason” (Per “Webster’s New World College Dictionary”; Fourth Edition;
2006): “a member of an international secret society having as its principles
brotherliness, charity, and mutual aid…”

“Freemasonry” (Per “Webster’s New World College Dictionary”; Fourth Edition;
2006; first two meanings): “1 the principles, rituals, etc. of Freemasons 2
the Freemasons…”

“Freemasonry” (Per I.A. Sadler, author of the book “Mystery, Babylon the
Great”; 2003; Pages 175-181): “Freemasonry is another branch of the
Babylonian Mysteries, which has survived under different names from the time
of the fall of open pagan worship in the 5th century. …Freemasonry is just as
ripe for manipulation by the JESUITS and the CHURCH OF ROME, that it may be
used for the purposes of ROME, as any Protestant denomination. [Ed.:
Freemasonry has been manipulated by the Jesuits for many decades.] …In
Britain and the USA, Freemasonry appears as a ‘Christian’ organization.
However, this is a most dangerous pretense, for the true god of Freemasonry
is Lucifer, who is Satan appearing as an angel of light. …Both Freemasonry
and the CHURCH OF ROME [Ed.: at their highest levels] worship the same god…
Masonic ceremonies implicitly deny the sufficiency of Scripture. …[Ed.:
Freemasonry] is particularly strong in many Baptist churches in the USA…
Those in the lower levels of Freemasonry know nothing about the higher and
even more secretive degrees.”

(NOTE: The Jesuit Superior General controls the highest levels of
Freemasonry. American historian James Parton tells us: “…If you trace up
Masonry, through all its Orders, till you come to the grand tip-top, head
Mason of the World, you will discover that the dread individual and the Chief
of the Society of Jesus [Ed.: i.e., the Jesuit Superior General] are one and
the same person.”)

“French Revolution, The” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The
bloody French Revolution of 1789-1799 was planned, fomented, and orchestrated
by a JESUIT-front group called the ‘Illuminati” [whom some folks falsely
believe is a Jewish-founded and Jewish-led group]. The ‘Illuminati’ had been



set up on May 1, 1776 by JESUIT Adam Weishaupt – a man who had taught Roman
Catholic Canon Law at JESUIT Ingolstadt College in Bavaria (southern
Germany).”

“Illuminati” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The modern version
of the Illuminati [whom some folks falsely believe is a Jewish-led group] was
formed on May 1, 1776 by JESUIT Adam Weishaupt, who had previously taught
Roman Catholic Canon Law at JESUIT Ingolstadt College in Bavaria (southern
Germany). JESUIT Adam Weishaupt pretended to leave the JESUIT ORDER so that
he could set up a JESUIT front group called the ‘Illuminati’. This JESUIT
front group, the Illuminati, planned, fomented, and orchestrated the bloody
French Revolution of 1789-1799. By using this Illuminati front group, the
JESUIT ORDER was given a great degree of ‘plausible deniability’ about the
key role that it had played in the French Revolution.”

“International Banksters” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT):
“‘International Banksters’ is an expression that I use to describe the
Jesuit-controlled financial cabal that controls the leaders and governments
of many of the nations on this planet. Some people allege that ‘the Jews’ run
international banking; however, my research has shown me that Jesuit-
controlled Papal Rome is by far the number one financial entity in the world!
(Jesuit-controlled Papal Rome rules the financial world through the Vatican’s
banking and financial interests – in Rome, throughout Europe, and in the USA
– and through the wealthy Jesuit-controlled Knights of Malta Order.)

Dr. Stanley Monteith, on page 58 of his book ‘Brotherhood of Darkness’
(2000), tells us: ‘…Some sincere people believe that the Jews, or the Jewish
bankers, are behind the world conspiracy. There are many clues that lead
people to that conclusion, but I can assure you that the evidence has been
planted to divert attention away from the truth.’

Indeed, some folks like to point to the Rothschild banking dynasty as proof
that ‘the Jews’ run international banking; however, one of the titles of the
Rothschilds, according to author F. Tupper Saussy, is ‘Guardians of the
Vatican Treasury’! Some folks would argue that the Rothschilds should be
labeled as ‘Court Jews’ of Papal Rome.

Some would also argue that the Knights Templar Order was the first
international banking cabal – at least on the European continent. It is worth
noting that when the Knights Templar Order was suppressed, the Knights of
Malta (a Roman Catholic religious-military order) ‘absorbed’ some of the
great wealth of the Knights Templar. Many of the world’s richest bankers have
been Jesuit-controlled Knights of Malta.

The Jesuit-controlled international banksters have helped to foment and
bankroll many of the revolutions and wars of the last 3 to 4 centuries – and
in the process have profited nicely from the murder of millions of people.”

“Jesuit Order, The” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The Jesuit
Order was founded in 1534 by Ignatius of Loyola, and was officially approved
as a religious order of the Roman Catholic Church by Pope Paul III in 1540.
The primary goals of this order are (1) to roll back the Protestant



Reformation and the freedoms that it brought to many of the inhabitants of
this planet; (2) to enhance the power and prestige of the Papacy (and its
‘White Pope’); and, (3) to rule despotically over the governments of the
world through the Papacy. The head of the Jesuit Order is the Jesuit Superior
General – the ‘Black Pope’ – the real power behind the Papal throne. The
Jesuit Superior General is also the master of all these: his Jesuit Order,
the Knights of Malta, the Knights of Columbus, and the highest levels of
Freemasonry – and of all that he controls through these powerful and
influential organizations. The Jesuit Order is infamous for fomenting
revolutions and wars, assassinating heads of State, and subverting nations. I
believe that it is almost impossible to understand European history and
Church history without a good understanding of the Protestant Reformation and
the Jesuit-led Counter-Reformation.”

“Knights of Malta” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The Jesuit-
controlled Knights of Malta is a Roman Catholic religious-military order
headquartered in Rome with, and under the command of, the Jesuit Superior
General, the ‘Black Pope’. Much of the wealth of the Knights Templar Order,
when it was suppressed in 1312, was given to the Knights of Malta. Many
Jesuit-controlled Knights of Malta have held top-level positions in various
governments, in the world’s foremost intelligence agencies, in international
banking, and in the publishing world. A number of Jesuit-controlled Knights
of Malta continue to hold such positions. According to author and researcher
Eric Jon Phelps, the following heads of the Central Intelligence Agency were
all Knights of Malta: William Donovan (head of the OSS – the predecessor to
the CIA), Allen Dulles (who was also a high-level Freemason), John McCone,
William Casey, William Colby, George Tenet, and Leon Panetta.”

“New World Order, The” (Per Darryl Eberhart, Editor of ETI & TTT): “The New
World Order (N.W.O.) is basically the ‘blueprint’ for ruling the world via a
one-world economy, one-world government, and one-world religion. The real
master of this coming N.W.O., who may continue to operate from behind the
scenes, is the ‘Black Pope’ (i.e., the Jesuit Superior General). Since he
controls his own powerful Jesuit Order, the wealthy Knights of Malta, the top
levels of Freemasonry, and the Papacy itself, he is clearly the most powerful
man in the world today. The one-world religion will most likely be headed by
the Roman Pontiff, though the ‘Black Pope’ will continue to be the real power
behind the papal throne – as he has been for centuries. When the ‘game plan’
for the N.W.O. is fully implemented, freedom of religion, freedom of speech,
and freedom of assembly – as well as the Right to keep and bear firearms –
will all be relics of the past. No dissent will be tolerated, and dissenters
will be terminated with ‘extreme prejudice’. One of the first acts of this
N.W.O. will be the launching of another modern-day [Papal] Inquisition.”

“Protocols of the Learned Elders of Zion, The” (Per Brad and Sherry Steiger;
“Conspiracies and Secret Societies: The Complete Dossier”; 2006; Visible Ink
Press; Pages 374 and 372): “‘The Protocols of the Learned Elders of Zion’, it
would seem, is an amalgam of plagiarized political pamphlets, fictional
documents, and various inflammatory works – many of which in their original
context did NOT even concern themselves with Jews but were attacks on
Jesuits. (Page 374)



(Note from James: former Catholic priest Leo H. Lehmann says the Protocols of
the Elders of Zion were written by Jesuit priests! In that sense it’s a
forgery. It’s also scapegoating the Jews because what the Protocols have to
say actually became reality and the Jews are blamed for it! There are two
articles on this website about the probable Jesuit authorship of the
Protocols:

Authors of the Protocols of the Elders of Zion — Jews? Or Jesuits!

Evidence of Jesuit authorship of the Protocols of the Learned Elders of
Zion)r

…In the opinions of some researchers, ‘The Protocols of the Learned Elders of
Zion’ may truly be the ‘Mother of All Anti-Semite Conspiracies’. No matter
how often the work is proved to be a forgery, some conspiracy theorists will
continue to cite the ‘Protocols’ as proof that an international group of
Jewish bankers is plotting to take over the world. (Page 372)”

“P-2 Masonry” (Per John Daniel, author of the book, “The Grand Design
Exposed”; 1999; Page 169): “There is a Masonic Propaganda group, number
two…known as the ‘P-2 Club’, with its headquarters being in Rome. …The P-2
Club is a propaganda society of the world’s elite which includes high-ranking
Roman Catholic prelates and, of course, Jesuits.”

“Russian Revolution” (Per “Webster’s New World College Dictionary”; Fourth
Edition; 2006): “1 the revolution of 1917 in which the government of the czar
was overthrown: it consisted of two distinct revolutions, the first
(‘February Revolution’) being the uprising of March (February, Old Style
[Ed.: calendar]), in which a parliamentarian government headed by Kerensky
came to power, the second (‘October Revolution’) being the uprising of
November (October, Old Style), in which this government was replaced by the
Soviet government led by the Bolsheviks (Communists) under Lenin 2 sometimes,
the October Revolution alone”

Ed. Comment to the preceding definition: We are told by some folks that “the
Jews” financed the Russian (or, Bolshevik) Revolution. Please carefully
consider the following quotation:

“Another point [that] is made [Ed.: to convince us that the Jews, or the
Jewish bankers, are our enemy is] that Jacob Schiff provided $20 million to
finance the Bolshevik Revolution. …Did Jacob Schiff really help the
Bolsheviks? Because of the progressive dumbing-down of our people, most
Americans don’t realize that there were two Russian revolutions. The first
revolution was in March 1917 (or February if you use the old Russian
calendar); the second [Ed.: Russian Revolution] was in October of that same
year. …The March [1917] revolution began in St. Petersburg when a contingent
of military recruits refused to fire on anti-government demonstrators. …The
Czar was forced to abdicate. Alexander Kerensky was chosen to lead Russia
until elections could be held. When it became obvious that he intended to
continue the war, the German High Command approached Lenin, who was living in
Switzerland. …They offered him money and transportation to go to Russia to
overthrow Kerensky.
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…During World War I, the American State Department was responsible for
collecting intelligence information. Their files confirm the fact that Jacob
Schiff opposed the czar, and after Kerensky had taken power, Jacob Schiff
sent Kerensky a telegram congratulating him – but the Bolshevik Revolution
didn’t take place until seven months later. …When he [Ed.: i.e., author
Antony Sutton] examined the State Department’s intelligence files, he found
evidence that Jacob Schiff opposed the Bolsheviks, and encouraged our State
Department to oppose them.

…The document [Ed.: i.e., ‘The Protocols of the Learned Elders of Zion’]
first appeared in Russia in 1905; it claimed that Zionists were behind the
wars and revolutions of the 19th century, and planned to seize control of the
world. Many Russians believed ‘The Protocols’, and they began to persecute
the Jews and [to] destroy their property. When the czar refused to intervene,
Jacob Schiff began plotting to depose him. He provided revolutionary
literature to the Russian soldiers captured by the Japanese during the Russo-
Japanese War in 1905…It is even possible that some of the soldiers who
participated in the March [1917] revolution read Jacob Schiff’s literature,
so he may have played a part in inciting the March [1917] revolution, but
that was not the Bolshevik Revolution [Ed.: which occurred seven months
later]. When Antony Sutton researched the State Department intelligence
files, he found documents showing that English and American financiers
provided funding for the Bolsheviks, but that fact is never mentioned today.
Could it be that the story of Jacob Schiff’s $20 million gift to the
Bolsheviks was contrived to divert attention away from the real source of
their funding?” – Dr. Stanley Monteith (“Brotherhood of Darkness”; Pages
60-62)

“Scapegoat” (Per “Webster’s New World College Dictionary”; Fourth Edition;
2006): [noun]: “2 a person, group, or thing upon whom the blame for the
mistakes or crimes of others is thrust – [verb]: to make a scapegoat of.”

SCAPEGOATING THE JEWS: “The Jews” have often been falsely accused throughout
the centuries of “blood libel” (i.e., using human blood in various religious
rituals), of desecrating and torturing Roman Catholic Eucharistic wafers
(i.e., the bread allegedly “transubstantiated” into the body of Christ during
the Roman Catholic Mass), and even of causing “the Black Death” (i.e.,
probably the bubonic plague) in Europe and Asia in the 14th century. Simon
Wiesenthal, on page 14 of his book, “Every Day Remembrance Day: A Chronicle
of Jewish Martyrdom”, sums up well this “blame the Jews for all evil”
syndrome: “Hatred of the Jews grew as they came to be regarded as the cause
of every catastrophe – if there was too much rain or too little, if the
harvest was poor, earthquakes, floods, fire, famine, lightning, the plague,
everything was laid at the door of the Jews; even though as many Jews were
among the victims of such catastrophes as the rest of the population, the
Jews were responsible for all calamities.”

In recent centuries, “Jews” have been accused of fomenting wars and
revolutions; of creating Communism and Freemasonry; of conspiring to rule the
world; of running Hollywood, the American mainstream media, and the U.S.
government (via Jewish “neo-conservatives”); and of running International and
U.S. banking.



The false accusations about Jewish “blood libel” started with the Greeks and
Romans. Later, the Roman Catholic Church and the Orthodox Church used these
false “blood libel” accusations against Jews, which often led to bloody
massacres of European Jews. The only “evidence” presented in these false
accusations of Jewish “blood libel” was testimony obtained from Jews who had
been tortured! Ignored in all this are the commands found in the Old
Testament forbidding Jews from consuming blood! Equally “ridiculous” is the
idea that Jews steal Roman Catholic Eucharistic wafers in order to “torture”
a piece of bread that has allegedly become “Jesus Christ” – yet this
allegation has in the past been made against Jews by Roman Catholics– often
leading to massacres of Jews!

Who is the “guilty party” for fomenting wars and revolutions? It’s not the
Jews! Please consider these quotes:

(1) “It is my opinion that if the liberties of this country – the United
States of America – are destroyed, it will be by the subtlety of the Roman
Catholic Jesuit priests, for they are the most crafty, dangerous enemies to
civil and religious liberty. They have instigated most of the wars of
Europe.” – Marquis de Lafayette (1757-1834)

(2) “This [Ed.: American Civil] war would never have been possible without
the sinister influence of the Jesuits. We owe it to popery that we now see
our land reddened with the blood of her noblest sons.” – Abraham Lincoln

(3) “The public is practically unaware of the overwhelming responsibility
carried by the Vatican and its Jesuits in the starting of two world wars…” –
Edmond Paris (“The Secret History of the Jesuits”; 1975; Page 9)

The Protocols of the Learned Elders of Zion has been used for several
centuries to try to convince folks of an alleged “Jewish conspiracy” to rule
the world. Yet the Protocols were originally written in France as a satire
that accused the Jesuits – not the Jews – of lusting for world domination!
But the Jesuits “edited” the Protocols so that “the Jews” were substituted in
the place of the Jesuits as the conspirators who are lusting after world
domination!

To find out who controls international banking, the international
intelligence community, the highest levels of Freemasonry, Hollywood, the
American mainstream media, etc., please read the last 3 articles listed below
in #1 of “For Further Research”; and especially read the 1836-page book,
“Vatican Assassins”, by Eric Jon Phelps. (Hint: It’s not the Jews! Rather,
the “real controllers” are the agents of Papal Rome – especially agents of
the Jesuit Order!)

FOR FURTHER RESEARCH (on the topic of “blaming Jews” – and also on related
topics, such as genocide):

Read these following articles on www.toughissues.org: “Multiple-Choice1.
Quiz #1”, “Bloody Hands & Wicked Hearts”, “The Real Controllers”,
“Simply Amazing”, and “The Protocols of the Learned Elders of Zion”.
Purchase a copy of the book, “The Secret History of the Jesuits”, by2.



Edmond Paris by calling 1-909-987-0771.
Purchase a copy of the 58-minute DVD, “Innocents Betrayed”, by JPFO by3.
calling 1-800-869-1884.
Watch the 58-minute DVD, “The Inquisition”, on the Berean Beacon4.
website.
Do a “google-style” search on the Internet for the following books: “The5.
History and Sociology of Genocide” by Frank Chalk and Kurt Jonassohn,
“Death by Government” by R.J. Rummel, “The Vatican’s Holocaust” by Avro
Manhattan, “Hitler’s Pope: The Secret History of Pius XII” by John
Cornwell, “The Popes Against the Jews” by David I. Kertzer, “Every Day
Remembrance Day: A Chronicle of Jewish Martyrdom” by Simon Wiesenthal,
and “Our Hands Are Stained with Blood: The Tragic Story of the ‘Church’
and the Jewish People” by Michael L. Brown.

Roman Catholicism By Lorraine Boettner
Chapter III The Priesthood

There is no priesthood in the New Testament. Christ is our priest, not a man
on the earth. Hebrews 3:1b  “…consider the Apostle and High Priest of our
profession, Christ Jesus;”

The Great Artificial Famine of Ukraine
in 1933

Ten million Ukrainians starved to death in the great artificial famine of
1933.
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Who are the Kings of the East
Mentioned in Revelation 16:12?

This is the continuation of the series, Antichrist And His Ten Kingdoms – By
Albert Close and the previous post in the series, The Final Revelation to Men
by Jesus Christ: The Apocalypse.

And the sixth angel poured out his vial upon the great river Euphrates; and
the water thereof was dried up, that the way of the kings of the east might
be prepared.

Little doubt the Kings of the East are the independent Kingdoms or Republics
which have arisen out of the ruins of the Eastern Roman Empire, and of the
Turkish Empire, during the last 140 years (up to 1944), due to the steady
drying up of that great Empire symbolized in the Apocalypse (Book of
Revelation) as the Great River Euphrates. The following are their names, with
the dates when each broke from Turkey: GREECE 1820; EGYPT 1840; BULGARIA
1877; ROMANIA 1878; LEVANT 1867; CYRENACIA 1912; PALESTINE 1917; ALBANIA
1919; YUGOSLAVIA 1919; IRAQ 1923; HEJAZ (a region in the west of Saudi
Arabia, containing Mecca and Medina) 1926; YEMEN 1927; PERSIA 1923. All of
these Kings of the East have ceased during the last century and a quarter to
own submission to the Sultan of Turkey at Constantinople. All of these 12
kingdoms belonged to the Mohammedan Eastern Roman Empire, which has now dried
up.

The Turkish Empire dried up at the Treaty of Lausanne in 1923, when she was
completely stripped of all these countries at the close of the 1914-18 War.

The Pope’s Temporal Power over the Ten Kingdoms of the Western Empire dried
up also in 1870, when the Temporal Power fell. Today (1944) the Pope rules
over the Vatican City only, of 800 people and 108 acres of territory; but he
rules spiritually as the False Prophet over 300,000,000 (now 1.2 billion)
worshippers. Herein lies his world-wide power through his 500,000 (now
decreased to 407,872 according to
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/church/news/2023-10/fides-catholic-church-stati
stics-world-mission-sunday.html) Latin Priests.
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A false prophet is one who proclaims as Divine Truth a false Gospel in
Christ’s Name. See Revelation 17 and 18.

GROWTH IN INTERPRETATION OF SYMBOLS.

As already stated, if we translate the symbolic scenes in the book of
Revelation into plain non-figurative ones, by comparing them with the symbols
and emblems of other Scriptures, and also with the symbols and emblems
employed by the nations and great religions which have arisen and played
their part in the history of the last 1900 years within the bounds of the
Roman Empire, they become the religious and political history of that great
period, so far as it affects the Church of Christ.

Papal Rome corrupted for centuries the Western Roman Empire, whilst the
Mohammedan religion corrupted the Eastern Empire. Both as political and
religious powers are now nearing their end.

The Napoleonic Wars of 1789—1815, and the Great War of 1914—19, are both
regarded by expositors as having been fulfilled as Divine retribution on
Papal and Mohammedan Europe and Asia, within the area of the Roman Empire.
Revelation 16:1-11.

Both have been equally important as it is shown on the Map of the World, when
read in conjunction with the history of the past 140 years. Both religions
have been cruel persecutors of God’s people.

The world-wide preaching of the Gospel by the Missionary Societies was in
1,053 languages as contrasted with only 71 languages in 1800 A.D.

(Matthew 24:14) “And this gospel of the kingdom shall be preached in all the
world for a witness unto all nations; and then shall the end come.”

The drying up of the Euphrates in Revelation 16:12 symbolized the drying up
of the Turkish Empire, by the loss of 14 Provinces, thus leaving Turkey with
a population of 16,000,000 and a loss of 95,000,000 since 1820.

Revelation 16:12 And the sixth angel poured out his vial upon the great river
Euphrates; and the water thereof was dried up, that the way of the kings of
the east might be prepared.

In Revelation 16:13,14, the three unclean Spirits of Devils, the Dragon, the
Beast and the False Prophet acting through their human agents, gather the
nations of the whole world to battle as never before in all history. These
three may prefigure the Nazi, Fascist and Papal Powers at War today. They are
all against Christ.

(Note: I believe today an alternate interpretation could be Papal, Fascism
(extreme right) and Communism / Socialism (extreme left). The common
denominator of all three is totalitarianism. The Devil is a control freak and
denies us any independent thought or action outside of his governance. But an
even simpler interpretation would be, the Dragon is Satan, the Beast is
Satan’s kingdom on earth, and the False Prophet is Satan’s spokesperson, aka
the Pope and his priests.)



In 1922 Mussolini founded the Fascist Movement and became Dictator of Italy.
In 1929 by the Lateran Treaty, he made the Pope a Temporal Sovereign over the
Vatican City and grounds, with a population of about 450 and a territory of
108 acres! Mussolini then voted the sum of £19,000,000 in settlement of the
Roman dispute since 1870, when the Pope was dethroned as a Temporal
Sovereign. Mussolini then made the Pope a puppet Sovereign.

In 1934 Hitler met Mussolini in Venice, and on Aug. 2nd, 1934, Hitler
succeeded Hindenburg as President. These three Evil Spirits then entered on a
European career of conquest and invasion, with the Jesuits in the background.

In 1935 Hitler and Mussolini united with General Franco, with the connivance
of the Pope and the Jesuits in overthrowing the Democratic Government in
Spain.

THAT GREAT DAY OF GOD ALMIGHTY.

In Sept. 1943 Mussolini was deposed and his dream of a Revived Roman Empire
came to an end.

Mussolini also attacked and overran Abyssinia with the most revolting
cruelty. Here again the Pope and the Jesuits supported Mussolini in all these
abominations. They also expelled all Protestant Missionaries.

Here we have the 3 Evil Spirits mentioned in Revelation which in 1939 drove
Europe and the whole 5 other continents into this World War.

These three great World-disturbers have all originated within the realms of
the old Roman Empire.

There can be no question that these three are world figures today and all are
Roman Catholic. The False Prophet undoubtedly prefigures the Pope as a
pseudo-Christian prophet or leader as distinct from the other two, who are
purely wicked political imposters. Mussolini was a pseudo-Caesar, and Hitler
worships the Nordic Pagan intuition cult. These three are all enemies of
Christ.

Revelation 16:12-14, seem to be fulfilling before our very eyes. Are not the
Kings of the whole world gathering to battle today as predicted in Revelation
16:12-14, led by three wicked Powers, which have already drawn in a total of
134 countries, large and small, embracing almost the entire globe. Verse 14
reads “For they are the spirits of devils working miracles, which go forth
unto the kings of the earth, and of the whole world to gather them to the
Battle of that great day of God Almighty.”

Notice the sharp distinction between “the kings of the earth” and in the next
sentence, “and of the whole world.” These clearly refer to two different
groups of nations and spheres of action. The one refers to the kings within
the bounds of the Roman Earth, or old Roman Empire, and the other to the
whole of the nations of the entire globe which includes the Far East, India,
Burma, China and Japan, etc.

This great World War is the first great war in which all six Continents have



been involved at the same time. That seems to explain verse 14 exactly. Are
not the kings or rulers of the whole world gathering to battle today, as
predicted here, impelled by three wicked Powers, viz : the Nazi, Fascist and
Papal. The Fascist was a Political party, the Papacy a combined Religious and
Political
Power masquerading as Christian. These three Powers have undoubtedly caused
this World War. Russia, it must not be forgotten, is a Power outside the
Roman Empire. Russia is a Power belonging to the “WHOLE WORLD” Area as
distinct from THE KINGS OF THE EARTH, ie., the Roman “Earth” of the
Apocalypse.

When the Western Roman Empire fell in 476 A.D. it was succeeded by the
Western Papal Ten Kingdoms with the Pope at the head.

The Eastern Roman Empire fell at the storming of Constantinople by the Turks
in 1453 A.D. This was the complete end of the Roman Empire, both East and
West, From 1453 to 1923 A.D. the Turkish or Mohammedan Power ruled most of
the nations of the former Eastern Roman Empire—now the Kings of the East.

Today Turkey rules none but her own homeland. The Pope rules over 108 acres
and about 450 subjects.

In the first verse of the Revelation St. John tells us the book is written in
symbols, i.e.: in a language of signs.

Revelation 1:1: The Revelation of Jesus Christ which God gave unto him, to
show unto His servants things which must shortly come to pass; and He sent
and signified it by His angel unto His servant John.

Revelation 4:1: After this I looked and, behold, a door was opened in heaven;
and the first voice when I heard was as it were of a trumpet talking with me;
which said, Come up hither, and I will shew thee things which must be
hereafter.

To signify is to show by signs, to intimate your meaning, not in plain
literal words, but by signs and symbols.

Now in the language of signs and symbols, such for example as that employed
by the Navy, Army or R.A.F., or by Merchant ships, when signaling at sea,
each sign and symbol has a definite meaning, which can only be discerned and
understood by translating it into ordinary language, by means of an
explanatory key. In reading Daniel or the Revelation we are bound to do the
same.

EACH NATION HAS ITS OWN SYMBOLS.

For example, the Sharp Sword proceeding out of the mouth of the King of Kings
in Revelation 19:15, is not a sword of steel, but a symbol only. There is no
such creature in nature as a Beast with Seven Heads and Ten Horns, as in
Daniel and Revelation. Again they are symbols only.

As stated on page 4 of this book, we must translate the symbolic language
into ordinary language, by comparing these symbols and emblems with the other



Scriptures where the same are employed and explained. We must also be
familiar with the symbols and emblems employed by the nations and religious
systems which have arisen on the theater of the Roman world since the book of
Revelation was written. The Roman Catholic and Mohammedan religions have
unconsciously employed in their national and religious life and history, the
very symbols and emblems used in Revelation to prefigure the events.
Especially is this true of the Church of Rome and of the Papal nations of
Western Europe, and also of the Mohammedans of Eastern Europe and Western
Asia. The Great Revealer foresaw the use of these national and religious
symbols by these powers and revealed them to St. John, for the guidance and
comfort of His people down the ages. See Papal and Mohammedan emblems,
medals, coins, etc., in this book as evidence.

(Continued in The Revelation an Acted Prophecy – Western Europe and Asia the
Stage. )

All sections of Antichrist And His Ten Kingdoms by Albert Close

Introduction – The Apostate Church of Rome
Revelation 17 – The Prophetic Portrait of the Church of Rome
The Character of Antichrist and Papal Persecution of the Saints
A Description of the Great Whore of Revelation Chapter 17
The Church of Rome Ignores the Challenge to Disprove She is the Great
Whore of Revelation Chapter 17
The Great Harlot’s Daughters
Our Position Today in the Divine Program as Revealed in Prophecy
The Scholars Behind the Promotion of the False Interpretations of the
Books of Daniel and Revelation
The Mass an Abomination to God
The Meaning of 666 in Revelation Chapter 13
False Interpretations of Divine Prophecy
British Government Hides Vatican War Treachery From Empire
Rome’s Attack on the British Empire and the United States
The Final Revelation to Men by Jesus Christ: The Apocalypse
Who are the Kings of the East Mentioned in Revelation 16:12?
The Revelation an Acted Prophecy – Western Europe and Asia the Stage
The Purple and Scarlet Robes of the Bishops of the Church of Rome

The Catholic Church And Economics
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Opposition of the Catholic church to capitalism has its roots in the Catholic
consciousness of the fact that the feudal hegemony of the Catholic church was
broken up by the combined power of capitalism and the Protestant Reformation.

The Jesuit / Vatican Connection with
Zionism, Israel, and Western
Intelligence Agencies

I found a goldmine of information from saidit.net that positively links the
Jesuit Order to Israel and Zionism! This article is not a mere copy and paste
from saidit.net but a compilation of several sources. I’m going through all
the links on saidit.net to fact-check and compile all the information I think
is relative to the subject. Indented paragraphs are quotes from the sources I
found.

Former German officer and Knight of Malta Reinhard Gehlen was instrumental in
the formation and structure of Mossad, the Israeli intelligence agency!

This is confirmed on the Find a Grave website.
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Reinhard Gehlen was a General in the German Army during the Second World War
and served as Chief Intelligence Officer(FHO) Foreign Armies East, on the
Eastern Front obtaining accurate information about the strength and
capabilities of the Red Army.

Just imagine that! One of Hitler’s generals the creator of Mossad! That alone
says a lot of what I am trying to prove in this article.

James Jesus Angleton was in charge of the CIA’s relationship with Mossad,
making it part of the CIA, KGB and MI6 formation.
“James Jesus Angleton (December 9, 1917 – May 11, 1987) was an American
intelligence operative who served as chief of counterintelligence for the
Central Intelligence Agency from 1954 to 1975.” – Source: Wikipedia.
He was a member of the Knights of Malta and head of the ‘Vatican Desk’ and
‘Israel Desk.’ Source: Movers and Shakers of the Sovereign Military Order of
Malta
Jesuit-trained Shimon Peres gave the lands of Israel to the Vatican in the
Oslo Accords.

Shimon Peres with Pope Benedict. That sure looks like a
Masonic handshake!

“The Black Pope,” Jesuit Superior General Adolfo Nicolas, rules “the White
Pope” sitting in “St. Peter’s Chair,” Pope Benedict XVI, who in turn rules
“the Great White Witch,” Dame of Malta and key Bilderberger, Queen Elizabeth
II. The Queen, upon orders from her immediate master in London, Jesuit
Provincial of the British Province Michael Holman, made Israeli President
Shimon Peres a Knight of the Order of St. Michael and St. George in November
of 2008, he having faithfully administered Rome’s foremost colony (Israel) in
the Middle East for over fifty years. Source: Vatican Assassins
A lot of Israeli prime ministers were also high-level Freemasons. This is
confirmed on Freemason Israel Prime Ministers, 1948-2008
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Jesuit control over Freemasonry has been pointed out by many relevant figures
in the past. The Jesuits themselves were very influential towards the Zionist
movement itself. The Rothschilds played a huge role in the movement towards
Israel, who have proven to side with the Vatican in order to target their
“fellow” Jews many times in the past. The Jesuits used the Rothschilds to
fund the Bolshevik revolution, so not only can they be held accountable for
the millions of kills under the Communist regime, but they also supported the
anti-Semitic and fascists movements in Europe simultaneously to blame the
Jews for creating Communism.
The Jesuit control over Intelligence in the Middle East isn’t limited to the
Mossad itself, but they even control the Palestinian authorities through the
CIA, having both groups caught up in a Hegelian Dialectic that they can
exploit.
The Jesuits are probably the most anti-Semitic group out there due to the
Jews being a rather materialist group, which they can’t tolerate. They are an
extremely anti-nationalist group as well.
The Vatican believes that religious, nationalist Jews aren’t the rightful
owners of the lands of Israel and that it actually belongs to Catholic
Christians.
The Jesuits are the group that has control over all the most relevant
Intelligence agencies and have always gone out of their way to blame Zionism
and the Jews themselves for it.
The Jesuits have controlled the CIA, FBI, KGB/FSB, MI5/MI6, Mossad
Intelligence groups simultaneously. So they are responsible for nearly every
single conflict involving every single nation on earth in the last decades,
all while blaming the Jews for it.

Comments from the webmaster

I think with this information we can see the Israeli-Hamas war in a new
light. Just the fact that the Israel government took 8 hours to come to the
aid of their own citizens, and the fact that the border war was unguarded
giving Hamas free reign to do their dirty work, tells me the operation was
planned by the Jesuits to lead to the destruction of both sides. Will the
Vatican-led Western world continue to allow Israel to murder Palestinians?
The head of the Freemasons in the 19th century, Albert Pike, predicted the
following:

“The Third World War must be fomented by taking advantage of the
differences caused by the “agentur” of the “Illuminati” between the
political Zionists and the leaders of the Islamic World. The war
must be conducted in such a way that Islam (the Moslem Arabic
World) and political Zionism (the State of Israel) mutually destroy
each other.

You may ask, “How do you know your sources are not Zionist disinformation?”
I’m basing my views on the history I know about the Roman Catholic Church and
the belief the early Protestant Reformers had about the office of the papacy
being the seat of the Antichrist, meaning Satan’s political control of the
world. I could ask you the same question. How do you know your beliefs about
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Jewish control of the world are not based on Jesuit disinformation?

One author I read recently, Benjamin H. Freedman, a man who was raised
Jewish, has some interesting things to say about Talmudic Kabbalistic Judaism
which he rejects. But I don’t trust him because he’s a Holocaust denier and
became a Roman Catholic!!! He could therefore have been a shill working for
the Jesuits.

Jesuits & The U.S. Government

This talk by Christian J. Pinto was given on August 3rd, 2016 when Hillary
Clinton was running against Donald Trump for president. I edited out some
things that I consider to be dated. You can listen to the entire podcast
below the text.

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is Noise of
Thunder Radio. Today on the show we are going to talk about Jesuits and the
United States government, Jesuits in the US government.

This is a topic that we have talked about on and off the program. We carry a
book with our ministry Washington in the lap of Rome 1888 by Justin B.
Fulton. It is a 19th-century book. We did a republication of it a couple of
years back and I wrote a 70-page forward to it. Why? Because you had Justin
Dewey Fulton who was a 19th-century writer and minister, and he was very
concerned about the role and the activities of the Jesuit order in the United
States. In this book, he spends a lot of time quoting Charles Chiniquy who
was a former Catholic priest, a friend of Abraham Lincoln who converted to
Protestantism. Chiniquy wrote his book Fifty Years in the Church of Rome
where he asserts a great many things, but among them, his belief was that the
Jesuits were behind the assassination of Abraham Lincoln.

There are actually a number of books out there that have reaffirmed that
claim with their own investigations. We carried for a little while the book
Who Killed Abraham Lincoln?, which was written by Paul Serup, a Canadian
author who spent more than 20 years investigating this whole issue. (Note:
Mr. Serup sent me an autographed copy of his book! He saw the Charles
Chiniquy articles on this website.) The book was actually picked up by one of
the bookstores in the Lincoln Memorial in Washington, D.C.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/jesuits-the-u-s-government/
http://www.noiseofthunderradio.com/
http://www.noiseofthunderradio.com/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/washington-in-the-lap-of-rome/
https://www.biblebelievers.com/chiniquy/
https://www.amazon.ca/exec/obidos/ASIN/0981168507/thecommentary-20
https://www.jamesjpn.net/?s=charles+chiniquy
https://www.jamesjpn.net/?s=charles+chiniquy


Now, Chiniquy warned that the Jesuit’s ambition in the United States was to
take over this country systematically, one step at a time. There’s a whole
variety of warnings because this is what the Jesuits do. They go in, they
infiltrate, and they take control of countries and take them over.

The Jesuits are the authors of social justice. That term can be traced back
to a Jesuit priest named Luigi Toparelli in 1843. Toparelli first coined the
phrase social justice. How they infiltrate through the education system. They
developed through the 19th century. They actually developed it over
centuries. They developed the principles of socialism and communism. And I
believe what they’ve done is they’ve come up with basically a three-step
program, social justice, then you go into socialism and then you go into
full-blown communism. It’s a three-step process.

Social justice is the introduction of it. In Western countries, it seems
compatible with Christianity because they’re building on the idea of the
compassion of Christianity that Jesus ministered to the poor and this kind of
thing. But then they take those arguments, turn them into humanitarian
arguments and use them as a cloak of philanthropy as a cloak so that they can
infiltrate positions of power and seize control typically of a nation’s
economy. And they use philanthropy and the idea that, “Well, we have to be
humanitarian, et cetera.” It’s all the rhetoric that we’re hearing from the
Democratic Party, by and large. But social justice, then they move to
socialism where they begin to phase out the elements of Christianity. And by
the time they get to full-blown communism, they’ve cast off the Bible and
Christianity entirely. And now they are pursuing militant atheism.

This is a system, but it wasn’t set up by Karl Marx. I mean, Karl Marx
obviously played a part, but he was educated by Jesuit priests. I believe
they would have taught him these principles, but the principles themselves
were developed by the Jesuits over a very long period of time.

And so now today, once you realize this, and you begin to realize their
influence in our education system because you’ve got a whole variety of
Jesuit colleges and universities. There is a website called the Association
of Jesuit Colleges and Universities, the AJCU. And they have a webpage that
says Jesuit Alumni in Congress.

The website says,

A commitment to service as a hallmark of Jesuit education. Evidence
of that commitment is demonstrated by the many Jesuit college and
university alumni serving as members of the US Congress. 9% of
members of the 114th Congress have obtained degrees from Jesuit
institutions of higher education. See below for lists of the
current alumni in Congress.

Then they have a list of those in the Senate.

(Note: I am getting the current data as of October 2023 directly from the
Jesuit Alumni in Congress web article.)
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And there are 14 members of the US Senate.

And there are 39 members of the House of Representatives.

So 14 members of the US Senate are Jesuit alumni, and 39 members of the House
of Representatives. A total of 53 members of Congress are Jesuit alumni,
educated by the Jesuit order in their various colleges and universities.

Some universities are more well-known than others. At Boston College, you’ve
got Creighton University, Fordham University, Georgetown University, John
Carroll University, Loyola, Marymount University. You’ve got a lot of
institutions named after Loyola. That is a reference to Ignatius Loyola, the
founder of the Jesuit order, typically. There might be exceptions somewhere,
but typically it is a reference to the very founder of the Society of Jesus,
the so-called Society of Jesus.

So they’ve got Loyola, Marymount University, Loyola University, Chicago,
Loyola University, Maryland, Loyola University, New Orleans, Marquette
University, Regis University, Santa Clara University, Xavier University,
Boston College School of Theology, and then the Jesuit School of Theology of
Santa Clara University, etc. And then, and there are others.

That’s really the backbone of how they infiltrate a society. This was really
the genius of Ignatius Loyola and his company of priests, who went after the
education system and captured the colleges and the universities. We talk
about this in our film, A Lamp in the Dark, the untold history of the Bible,
that this was the methodology that the Jesuits adopted throughout the Middle
Ages. Why? Because you get control of the minds of young people.

The Bible says, train up a child in the way that he should go when he is old,
he will not depart from it. Well, the Jesuits understand that, so they want
to raise up children, they want to influence their thinking so that while
you’re going to have some children who are actually going to cooperate with
the Jesuit order directly as a result, you’re going to have other children
who, even if they don’t cooperate with the Jesuit order, are still going to
have that influence in terms of their worldview. This is how they influence a
whole society. And it’s most certainly how they have had a dramatic influence
on the United States.

I believe the Jesuits are behind the entire leftist movement in our country.
And it’s their slow, steady, progressive, systematic movement to infiltrate
and ultimately overthrow the United States of America.

Now, I’ve done programs in the past about the Vatican on issues like gun
control. The Vatican’s view of the right to bear arms is that the common
people should not have the right to bear arms. Look at the growing anti-
second amendment movement that is at work in our country. The Democrats are
speaking out against the NRA, calling for more and more gun control and this
kind of thing. And you’ve got others who are openly saying that they want to
undermine and overthrow the Second Amendment. Well, that would fit in
entirely with Rome’s, the Vatican’s Jesuit worldview.



If you study the history of the right to keep and bear arms, it was very much
developed by Protestantism. It’s historic in the Western world, and
especially among English-speaking people, historically, it is a Protestant
right. In terms of defining it through the pages of the Bible and history.
And there’s that book to keep and bear arms. If you find that book, that book
explains a lot of the history behind it. I believe that undermining the right
to keep and bear arms is part of the counter-reformation. It’s a way of
overturning this very important element that Protestantism developed. Because
it is part of what allowed Protestant countries to become strengthened in
such a way that they could not be so easily overthrown and infiltrated,
infiltrated and then overthrown.

I want to go over some of these quotes from 19th-century historian J.A.
Wiley, his book, The Jesuits Their Moral, Maxims and Plots Against Kings,
Nations and Church with Dissertation on Ireland. It’s by the Reverend J.A.
Wiley, who’s the author of the History of Protestantism.

If you want to understand Protestantism and its history from a pre-20th
century worldview, I recommend Wiley’s work. I think it’s great. I highly
recommend it. Because today, of course, the history books have just been
rewritten. They’ve been rewritten.

And if you go study the Jesuits throughout history prior to the 20th century,
brethren, it’s just incredible how so much historical data there is, so many
warnings about this order, this company of priests and their ambitions to
dominate and take over the entire world. I think that so much of that
information today has been completely covered up in any kind of mainstream
education, completely covered up because if people knew the history of the
Jesuits, they would be very alarmed at their influence in our government,
even today.

This is from the preface of Wiley’s book. He says,

The influx into our country of an order of men whose principle is
the negation of all principle, and whose moral code is the
subversion of the moral law.

Now think about that, brethren. They’ve been known for this throughout
history. What’s happening in our country? Could it be said that the
subversion of the moral law is part of what’s happening in America? An order
of men whose principle is the negation of all principles. We’re going to
abandon boundaries and principles, et cetera. We’re going to find a way to
break them down whose moral code is the subversion of the moral law forms in
the author’s humble judgment, a source of no small danger to the nation.

So Wiley is trying to warn his fellow Britons. He’s trying to warn them about
what’s happening. He says,

“Cast out of all kingdoms for their execrable maxims and their
treasonable practices. The Jesuits bestow themselves upon us.



And why? Because they’d been driven out of one country after another after
another through the Middle Ages, all the way up into the early part of the
20th century. I’ve talked about before Switzerland, how the Jesuits were
driven out of Switzerland in the 19th century. You go study all the countries
that they were driven out of. Of course, they were driven out and then they
would come back later on. They’d find a way to get back into those countries.

But so he says,

The Jesuits bestow themselves upon us. They change their soil, but
not their nature. They come to pursue in their new home the
intrigues that drew upon them expulsion from their old. Our law
denies them the unobstructed entrance and unchallenged residence,
which they claim.

So in other words, there were laws against having Jesuits in England.

He says,

There appears, however, no intention of putting the law in force.

Think about that. Think about what we’re dealing with in our country right
now. One of the chief complaints on something like immigration, that the
immigration laws are simply not being enforced. They’re not going to enforce
the law. Why? Because there are people in government who are, for whatever
reason, compromised and they won’t uphold and enforce the law. And this is
what gave the Jesuits entrance into England, the UK. So he says, quote,

What then is to be done to counteract the evils sure to arise from
the presence of men who have always and everywhere been the
disturbers of the public peace? We can but expose their arts and
put the unwary on their guard. Beware of false prophets who come to
you in sheep’s clothing, but inwardly they are ravening wolves.
Never was the description more applicable or the warning that
accompanies it more needful. The Jesuits come to us in the name of
Him who was holy, harmless, undefiled and separate from sinners.
They call themselves the companions of Jesus or the company of
Jesus or the society of Jesus. They call themselves the companions
of Jesus. The name is but the sheep’s clothing.

He goes on, he says,

By their fruits ye shall know them. Their teaching is the doctrine
of devils and their deeds are the works of Apollion, the destroyer.

And just so we understand, Wiley believed that Protestantism was revived



Christianity or Bible-based Christianity. Praise the Lord.

Listen to the entire podcast from Chris’s website.

Dear friends, on October 15th, Sunday, I will go to a hospital to have
surgery on my left elbow to fix a broken bone from an accident I had last
September 24th. I may not be able to post any more articles for a while, at
least not in the next few days. Please pray the doctor does a good job. I
haven’t been able to do a lot of things for my wife the last 3 weeks, errands
I used to do. But I’ve still been able to work on this website using one
finger of my right hand, praise God!

Freemasonry, the Occult, and
Transgenderism

Christian J. Pinto discusses the dark spiritual forces behind the immoral
agenda in America, and how it relates to certain philosophies that are found
in the ancient mystery beliefs of Freemasonry, Rosicrucianism and the occult
groups that practice the ancient mystery religions.

Partial transcription of the podcast

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is Noise of
Thunder Radio.

We have those who are in rebellion against God, flaunting their sin like
Sodom. And even with all these troubling things, we remember the Lord’s
promises to us. And one of my favorite promises is in Isaiah, chapter 46,
verses 3 and 4, where the Lord says,

Isaiah 46:3-4  Hearken unto me, O house of Jacob, and all the remnant of the
house of Israel, which are borne by me from the belly, which are carried from
the womb: And even to your old age I am he; and even to hoar hairs will I
carry you: I have made, and I will bear; even I will carry, and will deliver
you.

We’ve got to consider how great things God has done for us through the gospel
of our Lord Jesus Christ. We’ve got to remember the great deliverances that
God has given us. This is the thing that encourages me to think about the
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history of our ancestors, the history that we talk about in some of our films
like Lamp in the Dark, and also in the True Christian History of America.
We’re talking about how God delivered the saints one generation after another
after another.

When we read about the horrible things that have gone on in centuries past
with the Inquisition, with things like the St. Bartholomew’s Day Massacre, or
the Irish Massacre of 1641, or the Massacre of the Waldensians, etc. and many
other terrible things, forms of persecution, far, far worse than anything
we’ve suffered here in the Western world, at least in our lifetimes.

The Holocaust during World War II, of course, was a great, great atrocity. We
know that. But as Christians, I say to my fellow Christians, we’ve got to
remember, yes, there is often the mention of 6 million Jews. There is not
enough mention of the 5 million non-Jews who were mostly Christians in
Western Europe. It’s strange how in the churches, how Christianity does not
acknowledge the persecution of our fellow believers during World War II.

Part of the reason why they focus on promoting LGBT because they want to
sabotage America. And gays who know anything about history, know full well
that America has never been a country that promoted or even accepted their
behavior at all. We’ve always been against it, and Americans have been
resisting and fighting against the whole homosexual movement going all the
way back to (Alfred) Kinsey (who wrote Sexual Behavior in the Human Male
(1948) and Sexual Behavior in the Human Female (1953), also known as the
Kinsey Reports). All the way back to Kinsey where much of this began, where
really the groundwork for what we are seeing today was established.
Everything that you’re seeing right now with homosexuality, transgenderism,
the targeting of children, all of this has its point of origin in our
country, in our country with Kinsey.

Read the histories on this, the sodomites that are being described there were
an ancient transgender cult called the Gali. You go read about them online,
but they were a cult that worshipped a goddess and they were effectively
transgender. They were men who dressed up like women and put on the garments
of women and it signified them being transformed into the image of the
goddess that they worshipped. So this whole transgender cult, this is why we
have it in the scripture.

Why we have examples of warnings against this lifestyle and this behavior
while they claim that they’re progressing society. The reality is they are
moving our society in a retrograde manner. We’re moving backward toward pagan
behaviors that have been put aside by the Christian world for centuries.

If you go to Deuteronomy chapter 22 and verse 5, it says, quote, “The woman
shall not wear that which pertaineth unto a man, neither shall a man put on a
woman’s garment. For all that do so are abomination unto the Lord thy God.”
So God is clearly condemning this whole concept of transgenderism, which if
you study it going back to the ancient world is a pagan, very Luciferian,
very satanic idea.

And it goes to the heart of all of the ancient mystery religions in many



ways. If you study the ancient mysteries, in fact, one of the books that we
talked about when we did our Secret Mysteries of America’s beginning series
is the book, The Secret Teachings of all Ages by Manly P. Hall. There’s all
these different pictures or drawings and paintings and so on that are in the
book.

And one of them is called the consummation of the Magnum Opus and it’s a
Masonic poster. It shows an old sage wearing a robe and his long beard and so
on. And he’s looking at this container, like a glass container, and inside
the glass container are a man and a woman, a male and a female. And in
between the two of them is a stone. And that stone is undoubtedly the
philosopher’s stone or the universal stone. And you’ve got the woman touching
it on one side, the man touching it on the other. And this symbolizes the
whole idea that they have in paganism and the occult, that what happened in
the Garden of Eden is that man became divided within himself. That is how
they interpret the symbolism of Eve being drawn from Adam’s rib. This is what
creates the conflict in every person is this division of the male and the
female or the yin and the yang. You see the yin and the yang. It’s the same
same idea. They repeat this theme over and over and over again.

You find that throughout the architecture of Washington, DC. So you have the
male and the female, they come together and then they produce the divine
offspring, which is a perfected being. And it’s all symbolic and they repeat
this symbolism over and over and over again. But the consummation of the
magnum opus, the great work.

And you can find this on the website at gnosis.org. Obviously, these are
Gnostics, modern Gnostics, and all of this ultimately you can trace to
Gnosticism. They have an article there that’s called When the Two Become One,
the Gnostic Apostle Thomas Chapter 24. And they go on, there’s another
subheading, male and female, into a single one. So at one point, Jesus from
the Gospel of Thomas says, quote, “When you make the two into one and when
you make the inner as the outer and the upper as the lower, and when you make
the male and female into a single one, so that the male shall not be male and
the female shall not be female, then you will enter the kingdom.”

Then you enter their version of what they’re calling the kingdom of God,
presumably. Or perhaps they would say it was the kingdom of heaven or who
knows, maybe a combination of both, their version of what paradise is. And of
course, we believe fully that the so-called Gospel of Thomas is a false
gospel. We were warned about it by Irenaeus in the second century that the
Gnostics created false versions of the gospel and they corrupted the original
Gospels, typically by editing them, by omitting things, cutting things out of
them.

The whole idea that the male shall not be male, and the female shall not be
female, that’s pure Gnosticism. That is what I believe is ultimately behind
all of this stuff with transgenderism. This is the reason why it is important
to have at least some understanding of the workings of the secret groups,
especially groups like Freemasonry which is directly tied to all of
everything that we’re talking about here. Gnosticism is the point of origin
for the philosophies of Rosicrucianism and Freemasonry. That’s where much of



this can be traced.

For years when we were working on the Secret Mystery Series, there were those
in the Christian community, obviously, that were interested. But then there
were others who just waved it off as a conspiracy theory, even though many of
the churches, especially your Southern Baptist churches and churches across
America, are full of Freemasons, just full of them. And they’re often
pastors, they’re leaders, they’re elders and deacons in the churches, and
they’re not all necessarily bad fellows as it were. You know, they’re often
upstanding respectable members of the community. But if you talk to some of
them, and I’ve had this experience directly, I’ve talked about it before, I
attended a church out in California where much of the leadership was
Freemasons. And yes, they believed New Age, pagan doctrines, while going to
what was called a Christian church.

Part of what convinced me to pursue the research that I’ve done for more than
20 years now was that experience early on when I was yet a young believer.
And there are a lot of things I didn’t know back then, but I remember
encountering these guys and having discussions and debates with them, and
they were promoting things like reincarnation and the idea of many paths to
God and interfaith and so on. And at the time I didn’t understand why this
was the case. But then I came to realize all of this is part of the inner
workings of Freemasonic philosophy, Rosicrucianism, you can trace it all back
to ancient Gnosticism. This is the heresy that we’re being warned about
throughout the New Testament. That’s why it’s so important. That’s why it
matters. Yes, it is a biblical issue to discuss these things.

And I’ve said for years when we’re reading the Old Testament and we’re
reading about how Israel fell into idolatry and started worshiping idols over
and over again, and they would go out to the grove and there they had their
idols. The Scripture says clearly that the children of Israel did secretly
those things that were not right in the sight of God. And that is 2 Kings 17,
9. And the full verse says, And the children of Israel did secretly those
things that were not right against the Lord their God, and they built them
high places in all their cities from the tower of the Watchmen to the fenced
city.

Now, the high places were the places where they went to worship the idols.
They would worship them presumably up on some hill somewhere and then out in
the groves, the trees and that kind of thing. But they were secretly
involved. Why? Because it was a violation of the First Commandment. God says,
I am the Lord thy God, ye shall have no other gods before me. And Israel fell
into idolatry over and over and over again.

But how did it happen? It happened because you had secret groups working
behind the scenes. We’re reading about this over and over again. This is what
you’re reading about in Ezekiel chapter 8, secret society at work, worshiping
pagan gods, while still operating within the temple of God. And that’s what
we have here in America. We have secret groups at work in the churches. And
they have as their agenda a plan to radically transform Christianity, so-
called Christianity, into something else entirely. Something that will be
completely unbiblical. And it’s why I continually think about what happened



in the days of King Josiah when the Sodomites built up their houses along the
walls of the temple. That’s what it reminds me of.

So if we search the Scripture, we find that yes, there are warnings
concerning these things. And we’re told as believers that we are not supposed
to be ignorant of the wiles of the enemy, the wiles of the devil. And that’s
what this is, the deception of the enemy. And using sexual immorality to
entrap, to seduce, to undermine and to vex the people of God is a tactic that
we find over and over and over again in the Old Testament and the New. This
is what happened in the days of Balaam, the false prophet Balaam, where he
gave counsel to Balak to send in immoral women and seduce the men of Israel.

This is what we find in the book of Revelation when Jesus is talking about
Jezebel. He says to the church, I have somewhat against you, because you
suffer that woman Jezebel who calls yourself a prophetess to teach and to
seduce my servants. To commit fornication and to eat things sacrificed unto
idols. So idolatry and sexual immorality, those are very common weapons of
the devil.

We have these secret groups, the Freemasons, the Rosicrucians, you’ve got
Satanists, you’ve got Skull and Bonesmen, all of these groups at a certain
level are unified in their pagan occult philosophies and worldviews. There is
a strange unity to the ancient mystery community, where they all speak the
same language, even though they might be part of different groups and
organizations with different names. But ultimately, they are all aimed in the
same direction in terms of believing that their mystery wisdom is far
superior to Christianity. And they say, they believe Christianity is
arrogant. And they’ll openly tell you, they think Christianity is arrogant. I
know, because I sat down with these guys and interviewed them, that it’s
arrogant for Christianity to believe that it is the only true religion.

They want to embrace all the different religions, which they call wisdom
traditions. That’s what they call them. Buddhism, Hinduism, Islam, all wisdom
traditions. That’s how they choose to interpret them. But at the core of
their philosophy is this idea. I mean, this is what symbolized in the
Pythagorean theorem.

If you watch Riddles in Stone, we go over this in great detail, because they
repeat it over and over and over and over again. And what we’re seeing with
this transgender insanity is an expression of this that has never before
happened to my knowledge, not at this level in history. It’s happened in
terms of localized cults, like the Galilee in the ancient world and other
cults that took part in these things. But the global transgender movement is,
I mean, it’s, it is a bizarre, disturbing phenomenon that we’re watching
unfold in modern times. There is a whole occult philosophy behind this.

There’s a lot I didn’t include in the transcription. You can listen to the
entire talk below.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oaEKBBsncng


Catholic Vs. Protestant Jesus

This is a transcription of a podcast by Christian J. Pinto given on Aug. 1,
2022, on Noise of Thunder Radio. Chris gives many interesting insights,
things that I believe deepen our understanding of the spiritual warfare we
are all experiencing.

In this transcription, I added titles to identify the contents of the
subsection. The titles also automatically generate a menu on the page. I hope
you find them useful.

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is noise of
thunder radio today in the show.

We are going to talk about the Catholic Jesus. The Catholic Jesus is the
Catholic Jesus, the same Jesus of Protestantism. Is the Catholic Jesus the
same Jesus of Protestantism? Well, we’re going to allow a very traditional
Catholic ministry, a very traditional Catholic organization called Church
Militant, one that I’ve mentioned on this program a number of times. I’ve
made reference to articles that they have. They are very traditional
Catholics. They believe that the liberalism and really leftism that’s going
on, which I’m not sure if they understand is really Jesuitism. I’m not sure
that they have that understanding of history. I’m not sure that they
understand that the Jesuits are behind social justice and that they’re the
co-authors of socialism and communism and that the Vatican is really the
well-spring of communism.

We’re going to talk about that on the program as well. But right now I want
to focus on that version of Jesus, the Lord Jesus Christ that is presented by
the Roman Catholic Church. Now when we talk about the Catholic Jesus, as
opposed to the Protestant Jesus, the Protestant Jesus, if we’re talking
historic Protestantism is Jesus according to the Bible. As one historian put
it, Protestantism is the Bible, the whole Bible and nothing but the Bible. So
if you’re going to talk about the Protestant faith historically, it must be
based on the Bible. Otherwise, it’s not really Protestantism. It might be
some offshoot of Protestantism where people come up with different ideas
about things. That’s something else entirely.
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Historic Protestantism

Historic Protestantism, however imperfectly a particular church may pursue it
or achieve it or accomplish it, the aim is to obey every word of God
according to scripture. To live as Jesus said, man does not live by bread
alone, but by every word that proceeds from the mouth of God. That is
historic Protestantism. Now we all know that that changed in the late 19th
century into the 20th century. You have so-called Protestant groups that are
not really Protestant at all because they’re pursuing ideas that would be
utterly rejected by the Reformers. The Reformers would have nothing to do
with them.

Probably the one that I’m seeing more and more is this partitioning of the
gospel into two categories that insist that there are two gospels, one gospel
for the Jews and one gospel for the Gentiles. And that, of course, we believe
is complete heresy. It’s a violation of Galatians chapter 1. The Apostle Paul
says, if any man or an angel from heaven preach any other gospel, let him be
accursed. So we reject the idea that there are somehow or other two gospels
that are contained in the New Testament or really anywhere in the Bible.
Jesus is one Lord. He is the way, the truth, the life. No man comes under the
Father, but by him. Praise the Lord.

But let’s talk about this issue of another Jesus and why this is so
important. We have in the New Testament in 2 Corinthians chapter 11, 2
Corinthians chapter 11, the Apostle Paul is writing to the church at Corinth.
And he says in verse 2,

For I am jealous over you with godly jealousy, for I have espoused you to one
husband, that I may present you as a chaste virgin to Christ. But I fear,
lest by any means as the serpent beguiled Eve through his subtlety, so your
mind should be corrupted from the simplicity that is in Christ. Or if you
receive another spirit which you have not received, or another gospel which
you have not accepted, you might well bear with him.

Another Jesus? Two Gospels?

So notice the Apostle Paul is confronting this idea of another Jesus. And
that’s actually his terminology, another Jesus. So obviously, when people
come and they talk to you about Jesus, we have to be discerning at that point
whether or not they’re really describing the Jesus of the Bible, or if
they’re preaching another Jesus.

And in verse 3, Paul is warning the church, he’s saying, I fear lest by any
means as the serpent beguiled Eve through his subtlety, that it’ll be through
subtle deception and lies obviously, that will contradict the clearly stated
words of God. Remember what God said to Adam concerning the fruit of the tree
of knowledge of good and evil, that in the day that you eat thereof, you will
surely die? And what does the serpent do? He shows up and he says, you will
not surely die, you shall not surely die. But your eyes shall be opened and
ye shall be as gods, knowing good and evil. So the serpent openly contradicts
the clearly stated word of God, the clearly stated commandment of God. So
that is the immediate context of what we’re looking at.



That’s one of the reasons why I think those who are preaching the two gospel
message, they’re claiming that there’s one gospel for the Jews, one gospel
for the Gentiles. That’s obviously wrong, it’s obviously condemned by the
clear statements that we have throughout the New Testament.

And just as when the serpent beguiled Eve, if Eve had obeyed what God had
commanded Adam, “In the day that you eat thereof, you will surely die.” Don’t
eat of that fruit. Very simple, very straightforward. Then Eve would not have
been beguiled or bewitched and she would not have sinned then against God.

And so it is now, you have a clear scripture, if any man or an angel preach
any other gospel, let him be accursed. And yet now we have people who are
doing exactly that, they’re contradicting the clear warnings that we have in
scripture.

Any other gospel is quite often applied to Rome

Yet if we were to go and read commentaries prior to the 20th century, the
reference to if any man preach any other gospel is quite often applied to
Rome. Because the context is you had the circumcision teachers who were
saying that except you get circumcised and keep the law you cannot be saved,
they’re adding something to the gospel of grace. And you have earlier
commentators who argue that really Rome, when you look at Rome and the
sacramental salvation, things like you’ve got to be in submission to the Pope
and you’ve got to be in submission to the Church of Rome in particular, or
you cannot be saved. They have all of these different conditions for
salvation that have been added over the centuries. And this is really what
brings us to the issue of the Protestant Jesus versus the Roman Catholic
Jesus, the papal version of Christ.

So let’s define our terminology here. The Protestant Jesus is Jesus based on
the Bible, and it can only be that, it cannot be Jesus based on something
else, because historic Protestantism embraces only the Bible, which even
Catholics who are aware of what historic Protestantism is acknowledge.

And we’re going to hear that from a statement made by Michael Voris (who
aggressively promotes traditional Catholicism) of Church militant, which I
think is very important.

If we were going to talk about the Mormon Jesus, for example, if you’re going
to talk about the Mormon Jesus, you cannot define the Mormon Jesus without
the Book of Mormon. The Mormon Jesus is defined by the Book of Mormon. If
you’re going to talk about the Islamic Jesus, because yes, in Islam, they
also claim to believe in Jesus. But to understand the Islamic Jesus, you have
to read the Quran, you have to read the Hadiths, you have to read their
writings.

Defining the Catholic Jesus

So how would we define the Catholic Jesus? How would we define the Catholic
Jesus? You have to read writings outside of the Bible. Because what is it
that makes the Catholic Jesus Catholic? I would propose that you have at



least three documents that you have to take into consideration in order to
understand the Catholic Jesus.

The Catholic Jesus is defined by the Council of Trent, by Vatican Council I,
and by Vatican Council II. Those three documents at the very least, now there
may be other documents as well. In fact, Rome has a whole series of documents
and councils and things like that. But the three major documents would be the
Council of Trent, Vatican Council I, and then of course they're most up-to-
date, extensive declaration, which is Vatican Council II. That is where you
define the Catholic Jesus.

And as I’ve said before, if you believe official Roman Catholic doctrine, if
you actually believe the doctrines of Rome as they are set down on paper, you
cannot be saved. It is simply not possible because you have to reject the
true gospel as it is given in the New Testament. Now what do we mean by that?
Let’s look at the Council of Trent just very quickly.

The Council of Trent is, I think, the clearest example. You have Canon 9,
which says,

“If any one saith, that by faith alone the impious is justified; in
such wise as to mean, that nothing else is required to co-operate
in order to the obtaining the grace of Justification and that it is
not in any way necessary, that he be prepared and disposed by the
movement of his own will; let him be anathema.”
https://history.hanover.edu/texts/trent/ct06.html

Let him be accursed. That’s Canon 9 from the Council of Trent. If anyone says
that by faith alone, the impious is justified. Okay, and then nothing else is
required in order to obtain the grace of justification. Nothing else
required. Let him be anathema. That’s one.

Canon 12 says,

“If any one shall say that justifying faith is nothing else than
confidence in the divine mercy pardoning sins for Christ’s sake, or
that it is that confidence alone by which we are justified…let him
be accursed.”

So the Council of Trent pronounces a curse upon you if you believe that
you’re saved by God’s grace through faith in Jesus Christ apart from works.
That is the whole problem. I mean, that right there, that just cuts right
through everything and gets to the fundamental problem with Rome and
Romanism.

Michael Voris and his Church Militant organization

Now, something that I’m typically careful to say whenever these discussions
happen is that it’s important to remember that the average Catholic,
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especially here in America, is not aware of the official doctrines of Rome.
They’re not aware of the details of the Council of Trent. However, when we
talk about a group like Church Militant and Michael Voris, you’re not talking
about ignorant Catholics. You’re talking about Catholics who know full well
what the official doctrines of Rome are. And so what happened was I was sent
an email by one of our listeners that contained a video link to a video that
was made and published by Michael Voris of Church Militant, where he is the
one who asks the question, do Catholics and Protestants worship the same
Jesus? And he very clearly says, no, we do not worship the same Jesus. I’d
never seen this before. I knew that Church Militant was hostile to the
Reformation and to people like Martin Luther, etc. But I did not realize that
they went this far with it. And I think it’s very important that anybody
who’s stumbling upon the Church Militant website understands what they really
believe, which is very important, brothers and sisters, because the
ecumenical movement is telling the Protestants, the evangelicals, that really
they need to join hands with Rome. They need to see the Pope as a Christian.
They need to see Catholics as Christians and this kind of thing. And it is
very, very deceptive, very deceptive.

So again, that’s why I say you might have a Catholic friend who seems to
believe about Jesus what you believe. That could be the case. But when we say
the Catholic Jesus, what it comes down to are those documents that are unique
to Rome, wherein they define the faith that they believe in, that’s the only
way you can define the Catholic Jesus.

But here we’re going to play some of the audio from Michael Voris on the
Church Militant website. And this particular message is called the Vortex
“Prodi Jesus.” Now Prodi, the word Prodi, just so you know, is sort of a
slang or really seems to be kind of an insult for Protestant. So instead of
Protestant, they’re saying Prodi, the Prodi Jesus. So here is what Michael
Voris has to say about the Protestant Jesus versus the Catholic version of
Jesus.

(Audio of Michael Voris mocking Protestantism and the biblical Jesus while
claiming the Catholic Jesus is superior.)

All right, I have to jump in here very quickly because I can’t let that go
unanswered, the idea that it’s the Protestant form of Jesus who says, “Hey,
do whatever you want.” Historically, that’s not the case at all. That is
completely opposite to the Reformed and the Puritan movement. The Puritan
movement is the reason why we have moral standards in both church and state
that are upheld and defended. Wherever you have Rome and her priesthood in
charge, you will have gross immorality normalized and that is throughout
history. Nobody pushes LGBT like the Vatican and her agents in America and
throughout the world. That’s provable beyond any doubt.

But let’s listen to the rest of what Michael Voris has to say.

(Voris talks about the worship of Jesus’ mother and prayers to Catholic
saints.)

Now the reference to the saints is, I believe in the Catholic context, a



reference to praying to the saints, patron saints and exalting patron saints
over this issue and that issue, etc. Which is really a form of idolatry as we
see it as Protestant evangelicals. Certainly when Michael Voris says prodi
Jesus has no regard for his mother, if you go and read everything that Church
Militant says about the Virgin Mary, they engage in idolatry. What can only
be called outright idolatry where the Virgin Mary is concerned. There’s no
question about that. But go to their website, look up what Voris says on the
Virgin Mary. It’s very, very clear. It’s nothing that they can defend as
venerating the mother of Jesus. They can’t claim that because they’re looking
to Mary in the same way that Christians should be looking to God. They’re
putting their faith in their trust in Mary to empower them and help them and
all this other kind of stuff. Whereas the scripture never tells us anything
like that. All of our trust and reliance is to be upon the Lord, upon God
Himself and upon the Lord Jesus Christ, not upon Mary or any of these patron
saints, so called.

Michael Voris of the Catholic media organization called Church Militant is
very, very conservative traditional Catholic. They resist liberalism and
leftism in the Catholic church today. However, they also are very, very
hostile toward historic Protestantism and make it very clear that they
completely denounce the Protestant Reformation.

Catholic means of salvation vs. the Bible

Michael Voris says the Protestant version of Jesus is basically denying
people the means of “salvation.” And this is what it comes down to, brothers
and sisters, the understanding of salvation. Rome teaches a sacramental form
of salvation, works-oriented salvation. And they believe that you have to
take the Eucharist, the Eucharist, meaning the wafer, which has been called
for several hundred years, the true God of Rome, the God of Rome is the
wafer. When the Catholic priest holds up the wafer, the Eucharist, the host
and says, hoc est corpus meum, (Latin for this is my body) the Protestant
corruption of which is Hocus Pocus, supposedly the Eucharist then becomes the
literal physical body, blood, bones and sinew of the Lord Jesus Christ. That
is what they believe. That’s the doctrine of trans-substantiation.

It’s important to understand that the doctrine of trans-substantiation is
said to have begun with Pope Innocent III, the same pope who initiated the
great Inquisition. And through the dark age period, what happened was you’d
have Catholic priests that would hold up the wafer and they expected people
to come and bow down and worship the wafer or the Eucharist as God, as
Christ, manifest in the flesh, in the hands of a Roman priest. And if you did
not come and bow down, there are multiple cases, many, many cases of people
who were taken and punished and put to death for refusing to bow before this
Eucharist, the Eucharistic Adoration.

Now, if you want to read a book on this to really understand the extreme
nature of it and the absurdity of it, look for the book by 19th century
Catholic priest who eventually became a Protestant, Charles Chiniquy, who was
the personal friend of Abraham Lincoln. He wrote a book called The God of
Rome, eaten by a rat. And he talks about ministering at a church in Quebec in
Canada, and that there was an older priest there who was blind, and that one
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day the priest was hunting about on the altar in a Catholic church, looking
for the wafer, and the wafer had disappeared. And the priest is saying to
him, he tells the story, let me see if I can get the dialogue.

(Please read the entire account, The God of Rome, eaten by a rat.)

Chiniquy is revealing to us that this old Catholic priest in Canada
openly referred to the wafer, the Eucharist, as God. They believed the wafer
was and is God. That is the God of Rome. And if you don’t believe on this
wafer God, you cannot be saved according to Michael Voris.

The God of Roman Catholicism, the Jesus of Roman Catholicism, the Catholic
Jesus is another Jesus, if in fact, Catholics believe in that version of
Jesus that is contained in the official writings and doctrines of the Roman
Catholic Church. If that’s the Jesus you believe in, you believe in another
Jesus and your Christ is really an anti-Christ, another Christ. It is not the
Christ of the Bible.

Now to read another quote from the book, here’s a quote. It says,

If there is a thing which is as evident as two and two make four,
it is that Romanism is the old idolatry of Babylon, Egypt and Rome
under a Christian mask. But this new form of idolatry is so boldly
denied by some of the great dignitaries of Rome and so skillfully
concealed by others under the spotless robe of Jesus that not only
the two unsuspecting nominal Protestants, but even the very elect
are in danger of being entrapped and deceived.

Okay, that’s just one of the quotes from the book. And so you have people who
are saying, well, let’s just focus on Jesus and we all believe in Jesus,
right? And so we just focus on Jesus and we’ll forget about everything else.
But here we’re learning from a very traditional Catholic organization, Church
Militant, that the Jesus of Roman Catholicism is not the Jesus of
Protestantism, meaning it’s not the Jesus of the Bible. It can’t be.

Now we know that the liberal Jesus, the LGBT Jesus is obviously not the Jesus
of the Bible. That’s the other Jesus that’s also being preached by Rome and
by the Jesuits in particular. They are promoting the rainbow Jesus and we say
rainbow in the sense of LGBT activism. It is a different Jesus. So whether
it’s the traditional Catholic Jesus that Church militant is describing based
on historic Catholicism, or it is the LGBT Jesus that is now being promoted
by the Jesuit order and to some extent by Pope Francis, whatever the case may
be, it is another Jesus entirely. And Catholics themselves admit it. That’s
what we have to recognize. They admit that they bow to a different Christ.

Now there was a time when Protestants understood this. There was a time when
they understood it and they believed it was a critical understanding because
if you allow Catholics to be in charge in matters of government, what happens
is your government is essentially going to be controlled by the Vatican
because the Catholic version of Christianity, so-called Christianity, is to
do whatever the pope tells you to do. That’s Roman Catholicism. And so if
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Catholics are in charge, that means the pope is in charge. That means the
Jesuits are in charge. The Holy See in Rome is in charge of your country.
That’s the problem.

The No Religious Test Clause

And if you examine early American laws where the states are concerned, it was
required that you had to be a Protestant in order to hold political office
anywhere in early America.

This is from the https://constitutioncenter.org/. And an article they have
called The No Religious Test Clause. This is one of the most misunderstood
things happening politically in our country, one of the most misunderstood
parts of the Constitution. And I could probably talk about this for an hour,
but we’re not going to have time, but where it says the No Religious Test
Clause, no religious test shall be required, etc.

The thing that we’ve gotten away from is that the whole concept of a
religious test was the swearing of an oath. It was not seen as the same thing
as a religious requirement. Religious requirements are entirely
constitutional. You just can’t have somebody swear an oath concerning it.

So let me read part of this article. It says,

In England, religious tests were used to “establish” the Church of
England as an official national church. The Test Acts, in force
from the 1660s until the 1820s, required all government officials
to take an oath disclaiming the Catholic doctrine of
transubstantiation and affirming the Church of England’s teachings
about receiving the sacrament. These laws effectively excluded
Catholics and members of dissenting Protestant sects from
exercising political power. Religious tests were needed, William
Blackstone explained, to protect the established church and the
government “against perils from non-conformists of all
denominations, infidels, turks, jews, heretics, papists, and
sectaries.”

That’s them quoting William Blackstone. Then it goes on in the same article.
It says,

At the time the United States Constitution was adopted, religious
qualifications for holding office also were pervasive throughout
the states. Delaware’s constitution, for example, required
government officials to “profess faith in God the Father, and in
Jesus Christ His only Son, and in the Holy Ghost.” North Carolina
barred anyone “who shall deny the being of God or the truth of the
Protestant religion” from serving in the government. Unlike the
rule in England, however, American religious tests did not limit
office-holding to members of a particular established church. Every
state allowed Protestants of all varieties to serve in government.

https://constitutioncenter.org/
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Still, religious tests were designed to exclude certain
people—often Catholics or non-Christians—from holding office based
on their faith.

Now bear this in mind, brothers and sisters, that principle, you see the no
religious test shall be required, had to do with not requiring people to
swear an oath and they limited religious liberty to Protestant belief
systems. Why? Because Catholics were devoted to a foreign power, a foreign
leader. And atheists and Turks, etc. did not acknowledge the Bible as the
Word of God. And the Bible is what is intended in the Constitution rather in
the Declaration of Independence, where it mentions the laws of nature and of
nature’s God. That’s a very direct reference to the Bible. Furthermore, the
subscription clause of the Constitution, which says in the year of our Lord,
is a direct reference to the Lord Jesus Christ.

So Catholics believing transubstantiation, they believe the Eucharist is
Christ. And that’s a problem when you’ve got Catholics involved in
government, because they bend and twist everything towards Rome, typically.
Maybe not every single Catholic, not every single one, but collectively,
ultimately they’re going to bend things in the direction of the Pope. And all
of the teachings of Rome that basically say the Pope has the authority to
control all the countries, especially professing Christian countries, the
Pope has the authority to control all of them.

Now this used to be well known, and was the reason why there were laws
against having Catholics in position to political power. And that continued
all the way until when, until 1961. And this article at
ConstitutionCenter.org acknowledges that.

It says;

But in Torcaso v. Watkins (1961), the Supreme Court unanimously
held that religious tests for state office-holding violate the
religion clauses of the First Amendment.

And what they did really is they reinterpreted Article 6 so that now a
religious test was equal to having a requirement. You see, before, the
religious test was only the swearing of an oath. It just like getting you to
testify is one thing. Getting you to testify under oath is a different level
of accountability. If you say something when you’re being questioned kind of
unofficially and you make certain statements, that’s one thing. If you’re
under oath and you go into a court of law, you go before the FBI or you go
before the US Congress and you testify under oath and you lie and you give
out false information, you’re committing a crime. You can be arrested and
prosecuting go to jail. It’s a different level of accountability. And that’s
what they were trying to remove from articles of religion. They wanted to
remove that the oath and the punishment of somehow or other being in
violation of a religious oath.

That’s what Article 6 originally represented. There’s even a whole article on



this on the Harvard University website for those who want to investigate it
further. I learned it from reading this article on the Harvard website.

Because our forefathers understood the political influence of the Vatican
over all the countries in Europe, how that had created so many of the wars
and so many of the problems even wrote about it.

Read what Sam Adams says in his Rights of the Colonists 1772. He talks about
the manipulations of Rome in a country, and that they established secret
groups in a country, and they develop a hidden order within the established
order.

And now, of course, people are trying to figure out why is communism taking
over our country? Why is that happening? We’re going to be talking about this
in this new film on the Jesuits on American Jesuits. We’re going to go over
in part the history of the Jesuits and the development of communism in the
19th century.

The doctrine of Transubstantiation is political

That the word communism is traced to the word communion. Communion. That’s
not typically what we’re told, but it is traced to the word communion. And in
the communion, the Catholic communion, when the priest holds up the wafer and
he says the words, hoc est corpus, and the wafer now becomes God, becomes
Christ in the flesh, so much so that you have to go and bow down and worship
this wafer. And if you don’t, then you’re in rebellion to God. Well, who’s
holding the wafer? The Catholic priest. And only an ordained Roman Catholic
priest has the power and the authority to call down Christ from heaven. So if
a Roman Catholic priest has the power to call down God himself from heaven,
if God is going to obey the priesthood of Rome, well, then how much more
should everybody else obey the priesthood of Rome?

You see where this is headed. This is where transubstantiation was a very
politicized issue. It wasn’t just about somebody’s theology. It became very
political and it became about the priesthood of Rome controlling all areas of
society. And that’s what transubstantiation empowered the priesthood of Rome
to do.

Catholic Communion linked to Communism!

And so what they did is they took that concept of communion and they turned
into communism. So now instead of the wafer, instead of all power being
channeled into the wafer as God, now all power is channeled into the state.
And the state effectively becomes God. That, I believe, is what the Jesuits
engineered in the 19th century with Karl Marx as one of their co-
conspirators, if you will.

This is from a work by J.A. Wiley called The Seventh Vile or The Past and
Present of Papal Europe. And this was published by J.A. Wiley in 1868. 1868.
Mark the date. 1868. Before communism ever really took over any country
anywhere, but this is before the communists take over of China or Russia or
any other part of the world. You had Wiley warning people that communism
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emanates from Rome. All right, so here is the quote. I’m going to read at
least part of it. He says:

“Despotism had long withheld from society it’s rights. Communism
has now come affirming that society has no rights.

And then he goes on to say,

“If ever Heaven in his wrath sent an incarnation of malignity from
the place of all evil to chastise the guilty race of man, it is
communism. But the hell from which it has come is Rome. Communism
has drawn its birth from the fetid womb of Popery, whose
superstition has passed into atheism.”

Wow, isn’t that powerful? Wiley goes on. Of course, he saw he saw prophetic
fulfillment happening with the development of communism. So he goes on, I’ll
skip down a bit. He said,

“Should the communists prevail? There remains on earth no further
power of staying the revolution. And it must roll on avalanche like
to the awful born. Providence may have assigned it, crushing and
bearing in its progress, thrones, altars, laws, rights, the fences
of order and the bulwarks of despotism, the happiness of families
and the prosperity of kingdoms. But above the crash of thrones and
the agonies of expiring nations, we may hear the voice of the angel
of the waters saying, Thou art righteous, O Lord, because Thou has
judged thus, for they have shed the blood of saints and prophets,
and Thou has given them blood to drink, for they are worthy.

So Wiley saw communism as a righteous judgment from God, God’s judgment upon
man and his sin and rebellion against God in the gospel of Christ. He goes
on, he says,

“Had the Reformation succeeded, the world would have been spared
all these dreadful calamities. The Reformation was the Elijah
before the coming of the great and dreadful day of the Lord. It was
the voice crying in the papal wilderness, prepare ye the way of the
Lord. It addressed the apostate churches of Europe, as John did,
the Jewish church. The axe is laid unto the root of the trees,
therefore every tree which bringeth not forth fruit is hewn down
and cast into the fire.

Now I think what Wiley is communicating in his teaching here is his belief
that events are unfolding, that the same pattern of warnings and followed by
judgment that we have seen in the past, as recorded in the scripture, that



those same patterns of warning and judgment we find throughout history. And
Wiley saw that beginning to come to pass in his day in the 19th century. I
don’t think J.A. Wiley could have foreseen how devastating communism would
be. But maybe I’m wrong. Maybe he did, because you know the wording, the
words that he’s choosing and the description, talking about destroying
everything in its path, that is very much the impact that communism has had
in many parts of the world. It has had a very destructive ruinous,
calamitous, bloody impact on mankind.

And now what we’re watching here in the United States of America, now that
agents of Rome have captured the government of the United States of America,
we are sitting on the brink of a full-blown communist revolution and takeover
of our country. In fact, some people are already arguing that the United
States government is operating as a communist government. There are people
who are saying that we’re already there, and they’re pointing to things like
what’s going on with the January 6 trials. People just rounded up, and it’s
obviously a show trial where the due process is not really being followed.
The rule of law is not really being obeyed. The rule of law, and this is the
great danger. It’s what all of our ancestors warned us about.

Once we the people allow those who are in charge of government to remove the
laws of God, you allow God’s law to be taken out of the way, you have to ask
yourself the question, what are they going to replace it with? And typically
what happens is they replace it with arbitrary decision-making. In other
words, whoever’s in charge just says, okay, here’s what we’re going to do. Do
this, do that, whatever. And the rule of law is cast aside. And that’s what
we’re seeing happen. The rule of law is cast aside.

Now we have people in government making these arbitrary decisions about
gender confusion. I mean, there’s a video clip of Kamala Harris sitting down
and talking about her pronouns, and she identifies as a female, and her
pronouns are this and that. And all this other, there’s been no formal
decision made by our Congress. The American people haven’t voted for people
to get involved in Congress and start passing laws to support these things.
No, they’re just arbitrarily making them up and imposing them on our schools,
colleges, universities, and on the government.

What they’re doing, of course, by denying the authority of our Creator and
the boundaries given to us by God Himself is engaging in a form of sedition
and ultimately treason. Because the very foundation of our law begins with
the authority of God with the laws of nature and of nature’s God and the
authority of God as our Creator. And that’s what they’re denying
fundamentally. But nevertheless, these things have happened before throughout
history.

Brothers and sisters, I mean, we’re told, for example, in the Old Testament
where it says in Psalm 119, verse 126, it says, It’s time for the Lord to
work for they have made void thy law. God’s law has been made void because of
how these corruptors and usurpers are handling the rule of law. They’ve cast
aside the whole idea that government is supposed to operate as the minister
of God. They’ve cast aside what King David says in the Old Testament. The
word of the Lord came unto me saying, He that ruleth over men must be just



reigning in the fear of God. That’s what they have put aside.

Our only hope as a nation

And we believe, as we’ve said before, if there’s any hope for America for us
as a nation, it is to repent of the ungodliness that’s being normalized
before our very eyes, to repent of that and turn this country back toward God
and to restore the authority of God and His Word in the Bible, which, yes, I
believe we have the right to do. Why? Because that’s what our country was
founded on. That’s the whole point of my film, the true Christian history of
America. There is a true Christian history.

Yes, there are tares among the wheat, but the wheat don’t stand down because
of the tares. In other words, God’s authority is not overthrown because
there’s tares in the wheat field. So there’s nothing in the Scripture that
says any such thing. In fact, God’s people are called to stand up and to
confront the wicked and ultimately to overcome them by faith, and by the
power of God above all, praise the Lord.

Listen to the entire talk!

The CIA – Vatican Connection

The Vatican / Jesuit connection to the CIA. The American government has been
under the control of the Catholic church for a long time, over 100 years.

What exactly is the World Economic
Forum?
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I found a talk by Larry Alex Taunton that I like on my friend’s website
Global Depopulation by WEF

Mr. Taunton has very interesting things to say about Klaus Schwab’s World
Economic Forum. He gives the history and the motivation behind it.

Larry Alex Taunton (born, May 24, 1967) is an American author, columnist, and
cultural commentator. He has personally engaged some of the most outspoken
opponents of Christianity, including Richard Dawkins, Christopher Hitchens,
and Peter Singer.

Quoted from the YouTube video:

In this, our fourth episode of the “Ideas Have Consequences”
podcast, author and host Larry Alex Taunton cuts through the
conspiracy theories and the WEF’s noble slogans to explain the
history of this sinister organization and the anti-human ideas
driving it. Taunton, who attended the WEF’s annual meeting in
Davos, Switzerland as a kind of spy, brings a unique knowledge and
experience to this important issue. This is THE podcast when it
comes to ideas and the World Economic Forum.

Important points from the video

The elite are telling us all how we need to reduce our carbon footprint.
The carbon they want to reduce is you.
There are a boatload of ideas that are driving the World Economic Forum.
They are sinister ideas but the people themselves don’t think of
themselves as sinister. Indeed they think of themselves as very decent
good people who are doing what is the best for humanity.
C.S Lewis once made the observation that the worst kind of tyranny is
that which is done for your own good. And it’s because those kind of
tyrants are individuals who tyrannize you with the approval of their
consciences. They’re individuals who reassure themselves that at the end
of the day what they’re doing even if it caused a little bit of harm, it
was ultimately for your own good. It’s why a guy like Joseph Stalin when
asked by a lady, “When are you going to stop killing people? He said,
“When it’s no longer necessary.” He simply meant, to make the Socialist,
the Stalinist, the Marxist omelet, you got to break a few eggs. And this
is the mentality of the World Economic Forum.
Human beings in the Socialist, Marxist, Communist, and Fascist way of
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thinking are simply raw materials for building the Utopian state, and
this defines the World Economic Forum as well.
Atheism is a major driving factor.
The guys that are coming after you, they’re not going to have gone to
Sunday school, they’re not going to be people who have been influenced
to the degree that you are by the Christian faith. They’re going to be
prepared to follow their atheism to its logical conclusions. They’re
like Peter Singer (Australian moral philosopher and the Ira W. DeCamp
Professor of Bioethics at Princeton University) who’s the most
consistent atheist that I’ve ever met. They’re going to be willing to
follow it all the way to where it goes which is to say there’s no
ultimate meaning in life other than that which you assign to yourself
which again has no real meaning, no transcendent meaning. It’s just kind
of a fake meaning that you give yourself in order to feel better about
this life. It means there’s no life in the Hereafter, there’s no hope,
there’s no justice, there’s no ultimate right and wrong, there is only
what happens. And if it means that you’re a genocidal maniac, who cares?
There’s no ultimate right and wrong. And it means a guy like Stalin or
Mao got away with it. There’s no one in the next life to judge them for
what they did. (Or so they think!) Once a culture absorbs that kind of
ideology, atheism at its core, it’s anything goes. And we’re starting to
see that in the culture now.
The World Economic Forum has moved beyond the debate over God’s
existence to a place where their whole premise, their whole world view
just more or less assumes there is no God. And they’re taking it to the
next level, they’re taking it to its logical conclusion.
At its core the World Economic Forum is about population control. They
want to reduce the global population.
They use the word “sustainability.” That is a word you should be very
wary of any time you hear sustainability, economic sustainability,
development sustainability, governmental sustainability, or agricultural
sustainability. Nothing good follows on the backside of the word
sustainability. It always turns out to be fundamentally anti-human and
that is because the World Economic Forum is anti-human. Atheism taken to
its logical conclusions is anti-human.
A lot of these World Economic Forum types don’t believe in human
perfectibility. They believe in societal perfectability. There’s a
slight difference between those two. They recognize that human beings
are flawed but they they think they’re flawed for a different reason.
They don’t think it is because of the Fall as I believe as a Christian
from the Genesis account of creation and the polluting of the human
spirit from Adam all the way down.
I remember how Richard Dawkins put this to me in his home some years
ago. I said, “Do you believe in evil?” And he says, “I believe in
genetic predispositions.” So he’s rejecting the premise that there’s an
ultimate right and wrong, there are only genetic predispositions, and
those pre-dispositions are divided into two categories, those
dispositions that we like and those dispositions that we don’t like,
that we consider to be anti-social and therefore things to be
eradicated. That’s an evil philosophy because it leads you to believe
that we can separate out the evil people and destroy them and we’re left



off with a better humanity. This is what drove Hitler, just separate out
the bad people and destroy them.
The World Economic Forum itself was founded in 1971. Between 1965 and
1975 there was an obsession with the global population, that the
population was getting out of control.
This concern over population control had infected the thinking of
academic elites, and so they were buying into this in a big way, and the
Club of Rome comes along. This is a group that was established in Rome
which oddly now is based in Zurich. They should be called the Club of
Zurich. It was a group of about 25 people the goal of it becoming about
60 people, but I think they’re north of 100 members now. They’re mostly
individuals who are think-tankish types. They are academics, they’re
businessmen, they are influential people who gather together for the
purpose of bettering mankind. That’s the stated goal of the Club of
Rome. It’s a think tank, a vastly influential think tank.
The club of Rome was saying, “Look we have a global crisis and the
global crisis is overpopulation. Read what Paul Ehrlich said in the
“Population Bomb.” We’re in trouble what are we going to do?” So they
said, “Rather than doing what academics normally do and just producing a
paper that’s full of theories and suggestions, let’s actually create an
executive committee that acts on their recommendations of the think
tank. We need to create the problem: Overpopulation.”
Klaus Schwab, a German engineer, founded what he called at the time the
World Forum. He would eventually change the name to the World Economic
Forum. The World Economic Forum was created with the intention that it
would act upon the think tank’s (the Club of Rome’s) recommendations.
You have to think about this just a little bit how arrogant must you be
to think that it is your job to act on behalf of the whole of humanity
without being elected to so much as dog catcher! These are not elected
individuals. At the time of its founding, the World Economic Forum
wasn’t particularly influential. Now it is.
This year’s World Economic Forum there were more than 50 heads of state,
115 billionaires and more than 600 CEOs of major corporations. Major
multi-billion dollar corporations that are involved in this. And then
there are peons like me who attended which are another 2700 individuals.
And so I decided I needed to be there. I wanted to mingle among the 2700
others. I wanted to see what those people are about.
Dennis Meadows (American scientist and Club of Rome member) is here
saying, “Yeah, we need to reduce the global population by billions, but
hey I really hope this can be done in a civil way, in a peaceful way.”
It’s astonishing the way these people talk about peace. It doesn’t mean
that everybody’s happy, but it means that conflict isn’t solved through
violence and through force but rather in other ways.
Dennis Meadows comes off as just your regular normal guy who lives next
door and who you discover wants to rid the planet of seven billion
people. Here’s a guy who says, “Gosh I sure hope that we can do it in a
sustainable way.” And then you hear the absolute contempt for democracy,
for the will of the people. This is the way these people think. They do
not believe that you deserve a voice in this.
We have Marxist regimes in South America that are destroying economies.
We have seen Brazil fall to Marxists via dubious means Venezuela fell to



Marxists, Peru has fallen to Marxists, Chile has fallen to Marxists.
Stunningly the most stable democracy in South America has fallen to
Marxists and Honduras, all of those countries have fallen. Colombia is
another one that has also fallen to Marxists, and they’re destroying
economies and those people are fleeing to the USA. Do you know what CNN
said the reason was for these millions of people crossing our southern
border? CNN said it was due to climate change! Complete nonsense! This
has nothing to do with climate change. It has everything to do with the
very policies that these people (the WEF elite) are trying to import
into the United States.
World Economic Forum agenda is fundamentally anti-human. It is anti-
Christian. It is atheistic to its core.

The 45 Goals of Communism

I just saw a 2010 documentary film entitled, “Agenda: Grinding America Down”
about the leftist socialist takeover of America. It talks about a book
written in 1958 by a former FBI Agent, Cleon Skousen, called “The Naked
Communist“. On Jan. 10, 1963, Congressman Albert S. Herlong Jr. of Florida
read this list of 45 Communist goals into the Congressional Record. How many
of these 45 goals do you think have been implemented? You can write your
answer in the comments section below.

Some of the goals are dated due to the collapse of the Soviet Union and the
unification of East and West Germany, but from my observation, the goals have
been fulfilled or close to fulfillment by the liberal leftist socialists –
most of the current American Democratic party members. I enhanced in bold
font the ones I especially find disturbing.

1. U.S. should accept coexistence as the only alternative to atomic war.
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2. U.S. should be willing to capitulate in preference to engaging in atomic
war. [Note: These encapsulate the Kennan Doctrine, which advocated for the
“containment” of communism. Establishment figures supporting the amoral
containment policy at least implicitly worked with the communists in scaring
the wits out of the American people concerning atomic war. President Ronald
Reagan undid the doctrine when he took an aggressive stand against the Evil
Empire by backing freedom fighters from around the world that were struggling
against the left-wing communist jackboot. As a result, the Soviet Union and
its satellites imploded, a considerable and unexpected setback to the
international communist edifice.]

3. Develop the illusion that total disarmament by the U.S. would be a
demonstration of “moral strength.” [Note: The nuclear freeze advocates
supported a freeze on American nuclear development only. Rarely were Soviet
nukes or those of other nations mentioned in their self-righteous tirades.
The same advocates now call for reducing American military might, claiming
that there is something immoral about America preserving its military pre-
eminence in the world.]

4. Permit free trade between all nations regardless of Communist affiliation
and regardless of whether or not items could be used for war. [Note: Today,
there are calls to end the embargo on the slave island of Cuba, there were
complaints about the embargo against Iraq, and the U.S., not Saddam Hussein,
was blamed for the suffering of the Iraqi people. Would they have advocated
for free trade with Hitler and his National Socialist regime?]

5. Extend long-term loans to Russia and Soviet satellites.

6. Provide American aid to all nations regardless of Communist domination.
[Note: Such aid and trade over decades contributed greatly to the left-wing
communist liquidation of over 100 million people worldwide, according to the
well-documented “Black Book of Communism.” This aid and trade marks a
shameful chapter in American history. Without the aid and trade, the left-
wing international communist behemoth would have imploded on its own rot a
lot sooner and umpteen millions would have been saved from poverty, misery,
starvation and death.]

7. Grant recognition of Red China and admission of Red China to the U.N.
[Note: Not only did President Nixon fulfill this goal but he also betrayed
America’s allies in Nicaragua, El Salvador, Iran, Afghanistan, Angola and
elsewhere.]

8. Set up East and West Germany as separate states in spite of Khrushchev’s
promise in 1955 to settle the Germany question by free elections under
supervision of the U.N.

9. Prolong the conferences to ban atomic tests because the U.S. has agreed to
suspend tests as long as negotiations are in progress.

10. Allow all Soviet satellites individual representation in the U.N.

11. Promote the U.N. as the only hope for mankind. If its charter is



rewritten, demand that it be set up as a one-world government with its own
independent armed forces. [Note: There are still American intellectuals, and
elected members of Congress, who dream of an eventual one world government
and who view the U.N., founded by communists such as Alger Hiss, the first
secretary-general, as the instrument to bring this about. World government
was also the dream of Adolf Hitler and J.V. Stalin. World government was the
dream of Osama bin Laden and the 9/11 hijackers.]

12. Resist any attempt to outlaw the Communist Party. [Note: While the idea
of banning any political party runs contrary to notions of American freedom
and liberty, notions that are the exact opposite of those held by the left-
wing communists themselves, nevertheless these goals sought to undermine the
constitutional obligation of Congress to investigate subversion. The
weakening of our government’s ability to conduct such investigations led to
the attack of 9/11.]

13. Do away with loyalty oaths. [Note: It is entirely proper and appropriate
for our government to expect employees, paid by the American taxpayer, to
take an oath of loyalty.]

14. Continue giving Russia access to the U.S. Patent Office.

15. Capture one or both of the political parties in the U.S. [Note: In his
book, “Reagan’s War,” Peter Schweizer demonstrates the astonishing degree to
which communists and communist sympathizers have penetrated the Democratic
Party. In his book, Schweizer writes about the presidential election of
1979.]

16. Use technical decisions of the courts to weaken basic American
institutions, by claiming their activities violate civil rights. [Note: This
strategy goes back to the founding of the American Civil Liberties Union by
Fabian Socialists Roger Baldwin and John Dewey and Communists William Z.
Foster and Elizabeth Gurley Flynn among others.]

17. Get control of the schools. Use them as transmission belts for Socialism
and current Communist propaganda. Soften the curriculum. Get control of
teachers associations. Put the party line in textbooks.

18. Gain control of all student newspapers.

19. Use student riots to foment public protests against programs or
organizations that are under Communist attack. [Note:The success of these
goals, from a communist perspective, is obvious. Is there any doubt this is
so?]

20. Infiltrate the press. Get control of book review assignments, editorial
writing, policy-making positions.

21. Gain control of key positions in radio, TV & motion pictures.

22. Continue discrediting American culture by degrading all form of artistic
expression. An American Communist cell was told to “eliminate all good
sculpture from parks and buildings,” substituting shapeless, awkward and



meaningless forms.

23. Control art critics and directors of art museums. “Our plan is to promote
ugliness, repulsive, meaningless art.”

24. Eliminate all laws governing obscenity by calling them “censorship” and a
violation of free speech and free press.

25. Break down cultural standards of morality by promoting pornography and
obscenity in books, magazines, motion pictures, radio and TV. [Note: This is
the Gramscian agenda of the “long march through the institutions” spelled out
explicitly: gradual takeover of the “means of communication” and then using
those vehicles to debauch the culture and weaken the will of the individual
to resist.]

26. Present homosexuality, degeneracy and promiscuity as “normal, natural and
healthy.” [Note: Today those few who still have the courage to advocate
public morality are denounced and viciously attacked. Most Americans are
entirely unwitting regarding the motives behind this agenda.]

27. Infiltrate the churches and replace revealed religion with “social”
religion. Discredit the Bible and emphasize the need for intellectual
maturity, which does not need a “religious crutch.” [Note: This has been
largely accomplished through the communist infiltration of the National
Council of Churches, Conservative and Reform Judaism, and the Catholic
seminaries.]

28. Eliminate prayer or any phase of religious expression in the schools on
the grounds that it violates the principle of “separation of church and
state”

29. Discredit the American Constitution by calling it inadequate, old
fashioned, out of step with modern needs, a hindrance to cooperation between
nations on a worldwide basis.

30. Discredit the American founding fathers. Present them as selfish
aristocrats who had no concern for the “common man.”

31. Belittle all forms of American culture and discourage the teaching of
American history on the ground that it was only a minor part of “the big
picture.” Give more emphasis to Russian history since the Communists took
over. [Note: Obliterating the American past, with its antecedents in
principles of freedom, liberty and private ownership is a major goal of the
communists then and now.]

32. Support any socialist movement to give centralized control over any part
of the culture – education, social agencies, welfare programs, mental health
clinics, etc.

33. Eliminate all laws or procedures which interfere with the operation of
the Communist apparatus.

34. Eliminate the House Committee on Un-American Activities.



35. Discredit and eventually dismantle the FBI.

36. Infiltrate and gain control of more unions.

37. Infiltrate and gain control of big business. (Read corporate monopolies)

38. Transfer some of the powers of arrest from the police to social agencies.
Treat all behavioral problems as psychiatric disorders which no one but
psychiatrists can understand or treat. [Note: The Soviets used to send
“social misfits” and those deemed politically incorrect to massive mental
institutions called gulags. The Red Chinese call them lao gai. Hitler called
them concentration camps.]

39. Dominate the psychiatric profession and use mental health laws as a means
of gaining coercive control over those who oppose communist goals. [Note:
Psychiatry remains a bulwark of the communist agenda of fostering self-
criticism and docility.]

40. Discredit the family as an institution. Encourage promiscuity and easy
divorce. [Note: Done! The sovereign family is the single most powerful
obstacle to authoritarian control.]

41. Emphasize the need to raise children away from the negative influence of
parents. Attribute prejudices, mental blocks and retarding of children to
suppressive influence of parents. [Note: Outcome-based education, values
clarification or whatever they’re calling it this year.]

42. Create the impression that violence and insurrection are legitimate
aspects of the American tradition; that students and special interest groups
should rise up and make a “united force” to solve economic, political or
social problems. [Note: This describes the dialectical fostering of group
consciousness and conflict, which furthers the interests of
authoritarianism.]

43. Overthrow all colonial governments before native populations are ready
for self-government.

44. Internationalize the Panama Canal.

45. Repeal the Connally Reservation so the U.S. cannot prevent the World
Court from seizing jurisdiction over domestic problems. Give the World Court
jurisdiction over domestic problems. Give the World Court jurisdiction over
nations and individuals alike.

Agenda: Grinding America Down



The Communist Takeover of America – By
G. Edward Griffin

G. Edward Griffin (born November 7, 1931) is an American author, filmmaker,
and conspiracy researcher. He is the author of The Creature from Jekyll
Island (1994), which exposes the Federal Reserve System as a private banking
cartel designed to undermine the economy of America.

I took the time to transcribe the text of the YouTube because I consider it
quite insightful and important for the American public to know. I retain
knowledge better when I read rather than just listening to a speaker.

The first part of the talk was given in 1969. I think any reasoning person
ought to be able to see clearly just from the daily news how the communists
have implemented their plans through the years.

At the time of this post, G. Edward Griffin is alive and 89 years old.

Another speaker is Hollywood producer Aaron Russo who gave a famous interview
about his friendship with one of the Rockefellers who confided with him the
Rockefeller plan for one-world government. Russo died within the year of
giving that interview!

G. Edward Griffin Communist Take Over
– A 1969 Lecture
(G. Edward Griffin) As early as 1928, the Communists declare that the racial
differences among our people, constituted the weakest and most vulnerable
point in our social fabric. By constantly probing and straining at this one
spot, they calculated that eventually the cloth could be torn apart, and that
Americans could be divided, weakened, and perhaps even set against each other
in open combat.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-communist-takeover-of-america-by-g-edward-griffin/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-communist-takeover-of-america-by-g-edward-griffin/


We mustn’t kid ourselves into thinking that the communists have placed their
agitators only into the black communities. They’re working both sides of the
street. They want hatred, violence and bloodshed between the races, and they
don’t care how they get it or whom they use, even children if necessary. That
the communist blueprint calls also for white retaliation and violence in the
black communities. It’s a very important objective for the Communist Party.

So far, they’ve only been able to involve a small percentage of our Negro
people in this war of national liberation, the great majority want no part of
it in any form. But the one sure way to change that is to have white
vigilante groups striking into the Negro sections, supposedly, to seek
revenge.

Ladies and gentlemen, the plans and preparations for a communist revolution
of force and violence are far advanced. The organization behind these
preparations has almost unlimited financial resources, and it provides both
training and leadership based upon years of experience in many other
countries. Our enemies are deadly serious about their task. And it’s nothing
short of national suicide, for us to continue to ignore their plans and their
progress.

The strategy of the proletarian revolution calls for the quiet conversion of
our government into a communist regime, but under the banner of socialism.

What is Socialism?

Well, what is socialism? Alright, let’s define it. According to the
dictionary, socialism is a political concept based upon the principle of
government ownership and control of property, the means of production, and
the avenues of commerce. Under socialism, those who run the government — and
the communists are confident that in America, they eventually will be the
ones who do so — those who run the government will know who is to get
something, and who has to wait, and that represents control over human
beings.

What is all this to do with the communist revolution in America? Well, ladies
and gentlemen, it has everything to do with it, because the building of
socialism is the communist revolution in America. It represents the process,
whereby our country can be moved gradually toward communism, without the
people even being aware of it. No matter what grievance we may have real or
imagined, no matter what national problems we may face, the communists seize
upon these as excuses to build socialism. They have one and only one solution
for all problems, more government, more government, and then more and more,
until its total government. And forgive me for saying it one more time. Total
government is communism.

How Communists Respond When They Lose An Argument

In 1943, the following directive was issued from party headquarters to all
communists in the United States. It read,

“When certain obstructionists become too irritating, label them after



suitable buildups as fascist or Nazi or anti semitic, and use the prestige of
anti fascist intolerance organizations to discredit them. In the public mind,
constantly associate those who oppose us with those names, which already have
a bad smell. The association will after enough repetition, become fact in the
public mind. “

Truth is a Far Superior Weapon Than Deceit

But because they are lying, it’s possible to expose them. And this is their
Achilles heel. By comparison, we have nothing to hide, therefore, we have no
reason to lie. And we wouldn’t want to even if we could, truth is a far
superior weapon than deceit. It’s a weapon which is denied to them. And in
the end, it will be the decisive weapon that destroys them completely.

A World Government Based on Collectivism

(Hillary Clinton:) We get a lot of advice from the Council (on Foreign
Relations, CFR). So this will mean I won’t have this far to go to be told
what we should be doing and how we should think about the future.

(G. Edward Griffin:) People like Hillary Clinton, know. Even at that elevated
position Hillary Clinton is say one of the big movers and shakers. Compared
to the Council on Foreign Relations, she’s not. She’s a small fish. And she
knows that she’s got to get the approval of the CFR.

(Aaron Russo: I had a friend, Nick Rockefeller, okay, who is one of the
Rockefeller family. The ultimate goal that these people have in mind is to
create a one world government. And this is given me straight from Rockefeller
himself as what they want to accomplish.

(G. Edward Griffin:) Not just any world government, but a world government
based on the model of collectivism. In other words, big powerful centralized
world government. If it were a world government based on the principles of
freedom, and freedom of choice, freedom of culture, low intervention, if no
intervention in the lives of normal human beings, it might be a wonderful
thing, but that’s not the kind of world government, the left and the right
have in mind. They’re talking about total world government with all major
decisions being made at the top and people at the bottom being peasants
basically in a high tech feudalism.

The True Authors of Communism &
Socialism: The Jesuits

https://www.jamesjpn.net/government/the-authors-of-communism-socialism-jesuits/
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This is without a doubt the clearest explanation I have ever come across
about the historical origin of Communism and Socialism, and who formulated
its ideology.

To understand the Hegalian character of Jesuitical deception, (Hegalian
dialectic, a very old Jesuit principle explained in the picture below) we
must consider that the doctrines of Communism were designed by the Jesuits
through what were known as their Reductions in Paraguay in the 17th and 18th
centuries, which were a series of communes in which Jesuit priest exercised
authority over the natives there. In that environment, the Jesuit Order
maintained control over a group of South American Guarani Indians, who they
educated and trained to work on their behalf, generating goods that were
later sold in the markets of Europe. From a 1933 book titled, “The
Revolutionary Movement” by J. Findlater, we read the following:

“…the Jesuits had established twenty strong Mission centres, called
Reductions, with many thousands of the Guaranis enrolled as their
members….The Jesuits aimed to set up there a completely communistic system,
in the sense that no individual rights were recognized and there was no
private property. Everything belonged to the State, and was supposed to be
shared in common. But in reality much the greater part of the proceeds of
goods sold was always remitted to the Camarilla (Jesuit superiors) in Europe;
and the Guaranis got only the bare necessities of life in return for their
toil and sweat.”

The Jesuit leaders provided the necessary food, clothing, and health care the
Indians needed, while using them as “worker bees” to generate income for the
order. Just as the Soviet Union would do in the 20th century, the Jesuits
maintained strict control over the activities of their subjects:

“…neither would they allow any Guarani to learn Spanish, nor would they
tolerate and intercourse between the Guaranis and the peoples of the
surrounding Spanish Colonies–a prohibition maintained at the sword’s point.”

They perfected their system of totalitarian control, all the while telling
the world that their oppression over other people was, in fact, “Utopia,” a
deluded fantasy maintained by some Catholic historians to this day. Perhaps
worst of all is that the Jesuit did not present any form of the Gospel or
what might be called the Christian faith to these poor Indians.

“There is no evidence that any effort was ever made by the Jesuits to impart



the truths, properly so called, of the Christian religion….When the Jesuits
were expelled, the Guaranis, having had no moral or religious training to fit
them to continue in the Christian Faith, in a few years….became as if no
religious teachers had ever lived and worked among them….”

The ideas the Jesuits developed in Paraguay over a period of 158 years, were
then communicated to Karl Marx in the nineteenth century:

“For five years Karl Marx went to the Jesuit school in Trier, which during
the Prussian period was known as the Friederich-Wilhem Gymnasium.”

Along with Karl Marx, other leading Communists like Joseph Stalin and Fidel
Castro were also trained by the Jesuits. In fact, the former Jesuit General,
Pedro Arrupe (1965-1983) once boasted:

“And what makes you think we are not proud of Fidel Castro?”

While it is true that the Popes are known for condemning Communism, this on
their part seems to be more political manipulation than anything else, since
Rome has repeatedly supported the principles of Communist thought. “The
Communist Manifesto” was first published in 1848, and within less than fifty
years we find the Vatican publishing declarations in agreement with it. In
his book, “Ecclesiastical Megalomania,” author John W. Robbins notes the
following:

“One of the Roman Church-State’s most influential statements on economic
matters is the 1891 encyclical Rerum Novarum, On the the Condition of the
working Classes. In this encyclical the Roman Church-State allied herself
with the proletariat, which in Marxism is the great and final enemy of the
capitalist order. The encyclical’s Marxism is so blatant that one Roman
Catholic writer declared that ‘much of encyclical (Rerum Novarum) appeared
only to repeat in more orthodox language what Marx had said ten years
before’….Indeed, there are paragraphs, if not pages, in The Communist
Manifesto that might have been written by the pope…”

Then, incredibly, after about a hundred years of various Papal diatribes
against Communism in all its forms, the Sunday Times of London reported that:

“Karl Marx, who famously described religion as ‘the opium of the people’, has
joined Galileo, Charles Darwin and Oscar Wilde on growing list of historical
figures to have undergone an unlikely reappraisal by the Roman Catholic
Church.”

The article goes on to quote Georg Sans, a professor at the Vatican’s
Gregorian University, who, with the utmost subtlety, speaks about Marxism in
a way that seems carefully designed to undermine capitalism and promote the
communist principles that Rome has always aligned herself with. Any study of
the Papal influence in world governments–will prove that Capitalism, which is
the promotion of free enterprise, is the very antithesis of official Roman
Catholic dogma.

Because of these things, we cannot help but consider the possibility that the
real purpose of the McCarthy era was to manipulate the American mentality



with Hegelian tactics, intended to take the anti-Communist fury to such an
extreme that it would become offensive to the American people. McCarthy’s
methods were so unreasonable that the idea of condemning someone for being a
Communist was collectively shunned. If we consider the growing influence of
Communism today, we can only wonder if McCarthyism had been part of the
Jesuits’ greater plan all along: condition the people to despise anti-
Communist “witch-hunting,” then use their desire for toleration as an open
door to usher in a more moderate version of it (i.e. Socialism) later on.
Such tactics would be impossible to believe, except for the fact that we find
Rome on both sides of the issue.

(End of article)
This article is an excerpt from my friend Walt Stickel’s website: The Root of
Communism “The Jesuits” Please read the rest of it.

The Story of Helen of St. Petersburg,
Russia

How life changed for the average Russian after the fall of the Soviet Union.
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